### **Information Brochure**

&



# **Application Forms for**

# DIPLOMA / POST DIPLOMA PROGRAMS IN CONSTRUCTION STREAMS

Jointly offered by

# **Assam University, Silchar, ASSAM** (A Central University)

Silchar – 788 011. Assam

Ph: 03842- 270806, Fax: 03842- 270802/ 270849

Web: <a href="http://assamuniversity.nic.in">http://assamuniversity.nic.in</a>

&

# **Construction Industry Development Council**

801, Hemkunt Chambers, 89, Nehru Place, New Delhi-110019

Ph: 011-26234770, 26451766, 41617971, 26489992, 64694630 Fax: 011-26451604

Email:- cidc@cidc.in / cipdta@yahoo.com, Web www.cidc.in



#### Greetings!

The programs of Diplomas and Post Diplomas in various streams of Construction Technology and Engineering are the gateway for the upward growth of our young persons, desirous to pursue their career objectives with the Construction Industry. The need for these programs was felt long ago, as the construction personnel at all levels who wanted to learn and develop their career in the sector, did not have any options of structured learning, while continuing with their employment. Today, with offer of these programs, such aspirants can overcome this impediment. I wish them success. For those, who are yet to enter the Construction Industry and joining these courses, I would like to welcome them to the Industry which is second largest employer after agriculture and has many exciting career growth opportunities.

Construction Industry Development Council (CIDC) is the apex body of the Industry and is promoting excellence in all spheres of the activities. We live in an increasingly complex world, both socially and technically. Therefore, individuals who are conversant with technology, and know how to use it for various useful purposes, are well-prepared for the future. The present rate of growth of Indian Construction Industry is phenomenal, and those pursuing construction engineering careers are expected to enjoy promising career opportunities in the foreseeable future, and these programs are going to be an excellent foundation to accomplish the stated goals.

These programs are being offered jointly with Assam University, Silchar, Assam, which is a Central University, established under an Act of the Parliament with a view to democratise education and disseminate knowledge through novel techniques and methodologies for the benefit of large section of society within the jurisdiction of Assam University and other geographical locations as may be decided from time to time.

All the programs are on offer, both in traditional (Contact) mode of education, as well as the distant mode using open learning pedagogy. The flexibility of the mode of conduct, enables learners to pursue the programs according to their exigent conditions, pertaining to their place of residence, present status of employment and such likes.

Engineering is the application of scientific principles to improve our world. Engineers can best be thought of as creators, innovators, problem solvers, builders, constructors and leaders. Through these programs we strive to prepare our students to become contributors to society in all respect. You will learn how to think logically, deal with uncertainty, apply technology in a socially and environmentally responsible manner, communicate effectively and collaborate with others and deliver the results.

With these words I welcome you to the fascinating world of Construction Engineering and wish you all the best in all your future endeavours.

(P.R. Swarup) Director General,

Construction Industry Development Council, India



# **CONTENTS**

S. No.	Description	Pages
1.	DIPLOMAS	4
2.	POST DIPLOMAS	4
3.	ASSAM UNIVERSITY, SILCHAR, ASSAM (AUS)	6
4.	CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY DEVELOPMENT COUNCIL (CIDC)	7
5.	CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT TRAINING ASSOCIATION (CIPDTA)	8
6.	CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY VOCATIONAL TRAINING ASSOCIATION (CIVTA)	8
7.	INDIAN SOCIETY FOR TRENCHLESS TECHNOLOGY (INDSTT)	8
8.	INTERNATIONAL COUNCIL OF CONSULTANTS (ICC)	8
9.	COUNCIL FOR APPLICATION OF ACTUARIAL SCIENCE IN RISK MANAGEMENT IN CONSTRUCTION AND ALLIED INDUSTRIES (CARM)	9
10.	HEALTHCARE INFRASTRUCTURE DEVELOPMENT COUNCIL (HIDC)	9
11. 12.	DIPLOMA IN CIVIL / MECHANICAL / ELECTRICAL ENGINEERING POST DIPLOMAS	9
		10
13.	STUDY CENTRES	10 -15
14.	ADMISSIONS – 2008-09	16
15.	FEE STRUCTURE	17
16.	CIDC-CET – 2008 SAMPLE QUESTIONS (Post Diploma/ Diploma)	19
17.	INSTRUCTIONS FOR FILLING FORMS	21
18.	SUBMISSION OF APPLICATION FORMS	22
19.	ANNEXURE I – (APPLICATION FORM FOR DIPLOMA)	24
20.	ANNEXURE II – (APPLICATION FORM FOR POST DIPLOMA)	28
21.	INFORMATION	30
22.	COUNSELLING PROCEDURE	32
23.	ANNEXURE -III CERTIFICATE OF MEDICAL FITNESS	33
24.	ANNEXURE – IV: CHARACTER CERTIFICATE	35
25.	ANNEXURE V: INTERNATIONAL COUNCIL OF CONSULTANTS MEMBERSHIP FORM	36
26.	ANNEXURE VI: INDIAN SOCIETY FOR TRENCHLESS TECHNOLOGY MEMBERSHIP	38
	FORM	
27.	ANNEXURE VII: COUNCIL FOR APPLICATION OF ACTUARIAL SCIENCE IN RISK MANAGEMENT IN CONSTRUCTION AND ALLIED INDUSTRIES MEMBERSHIP FORM	41
28.	ANNEXURE VIII: ASIAN CONCRETE & CONSTRUCTION INSTITUTE	43
29.	CONTACT DETAILS	44



#### **DIPLOMAS**

With the growth in development of the physical infrastructure in the nation, it is incumbent on the Construction Industry to ensure that not only the requisite number of persons required for the construction and developmental activities in the country, both under the national programs as well as the infrastructure construction programs, are made available, but also such personnel are duly trained so as to match global standards in construction.

Construction Industry is the second largest employer, next only to agriculture. Presently, there are over 33 million (3.30 crore) persons employed in the industry and the projected demand being over 25 lac professionals annually, great thrust needs to be imparted to the requisite needs of technical education. This could be achieved through intense industry participation and therefore these programs are being launched, for which Construction Industry Development Council & Assam University, Silchar, Assam have joined hands.

The present program looks at meeting the aspirations of these persons who would be interested to pursue the education while continuing with their employment in the construction / allied sectors. The program are being conducted at the CIDC Training Centres.

#### **POST DI PLOMAS**

#### Post Diploma in Project Exports

With the global business opening up for all Nationality, and the acute pressure on the physical infrastructure due to ever growing population, especially in the Asian and African Nations, there is a great need of construction service providers at all locations. The sheer size of Indian Construction Industry prompts the need for it, to become a substantial business force, providing Project Export Services. This is accomplishable, only with the competent and knowledgeable constructions persons, who also are aware of the regulatory measures of project exports.

The programme is aimed at grooming Engineers, Science Graduates, and also those with specialization in Economics to serve as Project Export Specialists.

#### Post Diploma in Construction Management and Administration

With the advent of newer working methods, present techniques and working systems being taught to the diploma students do not provide them with sufficient skills to undertake complex tasks likely to face them on the field today. This leads to their unemployment initially and subsequently employment at under employment levels. The situation demands a formal training system also encompassing proper testing and certification modalities to enhance the personal productivity of the candidate and thereby develop him as a better professional.

#### Post Diploma in Trenchless Technology

Trenchless technology training has acquired high significance as the nation today is making substantial investment in the development and management of subsurface infrastructure like water, sewage, Gas and Petrochemical, Power and telecom and lastly pollution control networks where the need for trained professionals is growing immensely. As availability of the formally trained manpower in the sector is quite scarce, Post Diploma Programme in Trenchless Technology will render excellent career opportunities to the professionals to acquire knowledge in this state-of-art Technology. This training will contribute to the capacity building process for Trenchless Technology sector and thereby construction industry as a whole.



#### Post Diploma in Construction Risk Management

Construction is a capital intensive business. Banks, Financial Institutions, & Insurance Companies, have a silent, yet substantial stake in construction business and have an emergent need of experts, who, apart from possessing knowledge of construction business, are well versed in application of scientific tools for identification, profiling, and mitigation of the risks, which are both, physical and financial in nature.

The programme is aimed at grooming Engineers, Economists & Finance/ Accounts professional to serve the Banks, Financial Institutions, Insurance Companies and also the corporate houses.

#### Post Diploma in Construction and Industrial Dispute Resolution

Timely and efficient dispute resolution in construction projects is a vital need of the hour, with a sum of over 100,000 crores, locked in variety of disputes among public, private, government sector, the issue needs expert handling to improve the functioning of construction industry.

Professionals with qualifications in Engineering and Law disciplines, when trained in dispute resolution techniques would be able to serve the construction companies, law firms and project owner organizations.

# Post Diploma in Occupational Safety, Health and Environment in Construction Industry

With over 33 million persons serving the construction industry, the needs in the context of occupational safety, health, & environment related issues, demand specialists services from professionals having qualifications in Engineering disciplines & Medical Sciences.

The programme is aimed at preparing professionals who would serve project authorities, & construction companies, employing large number of personnel.

#### **Dual Degree Programme in Engineering (Civil/ Construction)**

The Industry is growing at a pace of 16% per annum and with this growth the demand of Civil Engineers is also rising substantially.

The programme aims at admitting candidates who hold a degree in any branch of engineering and are desirous of graduating in Civil/ Construction Engineering.

These Diploma Programs and Post Diploma Programs aim to train personnel to enhance their professional capabilities and improve their employability in the market.

- ALL CANDIDATES ENROLLED IN ALL/ ANY OF THE PROGRAMS BEING JOINTLY OFFERED BY ASSAM UNIVERSITY, SILCHAR & CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY DEVELOPMENT COUNCIL, SHALL MANDATORILY HAVE TO ENROL AS A STUDENT MEMBER OF ASIAN CONCRETE & CONSTRUCTION INSTITUTE (SINGAPORE/ INDIA). THIS SHALL BE OVER AND ABOVE THEIR ENROLMENT AS A MEMBER WITH RESPECTIVE CERTIFYING AGENCIES LISTED. THESE ENROLMENTS ARE TO BE UNDERTAKEN AT THE TIME OF JOINING.



#### ASSAM UNI VERSITY, SILCHAR, ASSAM

Assam University, Silchar, ASSAM (AUS) is an autonomous University established by the Act of the Parliament with a view to democratise education and disseminate knowledge through novel techniques and methodologies for the benefit of large section of society within the jurisdiction of Assam University and other geographical locations as may be decided from time to time.

In order to promote technical education in Construction Industry, AUS Jointly with CIDC is initiating the Diplomas and Post Diplomas in various study centres located at different locations in Assam State and other locations in the Country. A course wise list of such programs is as follows:

S N o	Title of Programme	Durati on	Eligibility	To be started from	Entranc e Criteria	Certifying Agency	Progr am Code
1.	Post Diploma in Trenchless Technology	1 year	Graduate in Engg. / Dip. & 3 Yrs. Experience	March 2008 & July 2008	Entrance/ Interview	AUS + CIDC + INDSTT	22
2.	Post Diploma in Project Exports	1 year	Graduate in Engg./ B.Sc/MA in Economics	July 2008	Entrance/ Interview	AUS + CIDC	23
3.	Post Diploma in Construction Management and Administration	1 year	Graduate in Engg./ B.Sc/MA in Economics	March 2008 & July 2008	Entrance/ Interview	AUS + CIDC + ICC	24
4.	Post Diploma in Construction Risk Management	1 year	Graduate in Engg./ MA Economics/ Statistics /CA/ICWA	July 2008	Entrance/ Interview	AUS + CIDC + CARM	25
5.	Post Diploma in Construction and Industrial Dispute Resolution	1 year	Graduate in Engg./ Degree in Law	March 2008 & July 2008	Entrance/ Interview	AUS + CIDC + CIAC	26
6.	Post Diploma in Occupational Safety, Health and Environment in Construction Industry	1 year	Graduate in Engg./ Master in Pharmacy/ MBBS	July 2008	Entrance/ Interview	AUS + CIDC + HIDC	27
7.	Dual Degree Programme in Engineering (Civil/ Construction)	1 year	Graduate in Engg.	July 2008	Interview	AUS + CIDC	71
8.	Diploma in Civil/ Electrical/ Mechanical Engineering./Trenchle ss Technology	3 years	10 <sup>th</sup> Class/ ITI or CIDC Vocational Certified	March 2008 & July 2008	Entrance/ Interview	AUS + CIDC	01 to 04

Note: 1. All the programs are on offer both in traditional as well as Distant Mode of Education, the traditional mode at present is however available at Assam Only.

- 2. Pre-requisite courses to fulfill the completion requirements, shall have to be taken by the candidates who are not Engineering graduates.
- 3. Please note that the programs at S. No. 2, 3, 5 & 8 shall be offered both in March2008 and July 2008. Balance programs shall be offered starting July 2008.



#### **MODE OF EDUCATION**

A program in the 'Traditional Mode of Education' is conducted through regular class-room teaching at the Study Centres. A student must have attended a minimum of 75% of the lectures, seminars and tutorials etc. organized during a semester to be eligible to appear a the end-semester examination.

In 'Distant Mode of Education', each student is attached to a Study Centre, but pursues studies on his own, without visiting the study centre on a regular basis. The entire programme is thus undertaken. The Course Material Kit comprising of text books, specially prepared guides and reading material, projects and assignments etc. is provided to each candidate. A few classroom sessions as may be necessary are however conducted. For clearing the semesters, candidates are required to pass the exams, conducted in the Study Centres.

It may however be not necessary to clear fully a semester to undertake examination of the next semester.

AUS-CIDC have a dedicated team of professionals and academicians who guide the candidates at the various stages of the programme. They can be contacted through e-mail, telephone, letters or by personal visits with appointment.

#### **COURSE DURATION**

Duration for completion of:

I. Post Graduate Programmes : minimum 1 year and maximum 3 years.II. Diploma Programme : minimum 3 years and maximum 5 years.

However, if a student is unable to clear within a period of 2 years for Post Diploma and 4 years in case of Diploma Programme, he/she will have to re-register on payment of fees as applicable at that time (at present a total of Rs.3000/- in case of Post Diploma/ Rs. 2250/- in case of Diploma Programmes).

#### CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY DEVELOPMENT COUNCIL (CIDC)

Construction Industry Development Council (CIDC) was established in 1996 by the Planning Commission, Government of India along with the constituents of Indian Construction Industry as the apex organization to professionalize the functioning and monitor the construction activities.

CIDC has done substantial work in promoting skill up-gradation of construction personnel in addition to procedural, bureaucratic and technological changes in Construction Industry. CIDC has been the catalyst of change and has accelerated the process of self-reform that shall enable the industry to answer the challenges of the future.

Human Resource Development is a major thrust area of CIDC. A vast range of Executive Development programs, Diploma for Army Jawans & NCOs, Construction Workers Training are among the many programs on offer.

CIDC has joined hands AUS to offer the above Diploma and Post-diploma programs to increase employability of aspirants in Country, on a self financing basis, who wish to join the infrastructure development boom in India.



# CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT TRAINING ASSOCIATION (CIPDTA).

Construction Industry Professional Development Training Association is the apex nodal agency to promote, upgrade, strengthen and develop the Human resource Development of the upper segment (managers & engineers level) in the Construction Industry as a whole so as to be competent and competitive in the domestic and international markets, and to be responsive to the economic, technical, environmental and social changes and policies.

# CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY VOCATIONAL TRAINING ASSOCIATION (CIVTA).

Construction Industry Vocational Training Association is the apex nodal agency to promote, upgrade, strengthen and develop the Human resource Development of the secondary segment (workers and supervisors level) in the Construction Industry so as to be competent and competitive in the domestic and international markets, and to be responsive to the economic, technical, environmental and social changes and policies.

#### INDIAN SOCIETY FOR TRENCHLESS TECHNOLOGY (INDSTT)

Indian SOCIETY FOR TRENCHLESS TECHNOLOGY (INDSTT) is the apex organization to promote the application and nurture the growth of Trenchless Techniques in India and other South Asian nations. It was established in 1995. It is one of the focal points of the Trenchless Technologists in this part of world.

For the past twelve years INDSTT, has been making relentless efforts in popularizing the technology in India and has been able to achieve enormous recognition and respect for its technology promotional efforts.

Trenchless Technology is a newer addition to the construction technology sector to develop and manage subsurface infrastructure networks. As there is a dearth of trained professionals in the sector, Human resource capacity augmentation has become one of the main need areas and Post Diploma in Trenchless Technology is one of such developmental activities of INDSTT. As a student of the Post Diploma Course one shall have the opportunity to be inducted in the Guild as a student member for a proper professional development.

### INTERNATIONAL COUNCIL OF CONSULTANTS (ICC)

International Council of Consultants (ICC) is the apex representative organization of construction related consultancy services. Governing Council of ICC has representation from several important professional organizations. The specialized role of Consultants is increasingly playing a more significant part in an economy, which is growing fast in a global competitive environment. The need of Consultants across diverse sectors including Banking, Construction, Education, Management Energy, Environment, Governance, IT, Law, Engineering, Trade, Transport and others is felt more now with increasing emphasis on life cycle costs and sustained development. Globalization and the emergent regional alliances are expanding the physical boundaries of operations of Consultants.



Consultant as an expert, gives overall guidance in the required field, where ordinary knowledge is not sufficient. Skilled Consultancy Services allow us to offer organizations completely tailored and integrated solutions catering to the needs of any project. International Council of Consultants acts as a connecting link between Consultants and Organizations. ICC members are Consultants equipped with multidimensional skills to offer their services for any project.

The Post Diploma Program in Construction Technology and Management is the HR initiative of ICC where professionals in the construction sector are developed. As a student of the Post Diploma Course one shall have the opportunity to be inducted in the Guild as a student member for a proper professional development

# COUNCIL FOR APPLICATION OF ACTUARIAL SCIENCE IN RISK MANAGEMENT IN CONSTRUCTION AND ALLIED INDUSTRIES (CARM)

Council for Application of Actuarial Science in Risk Management in Construction and Allied Industries (CARM) was established to articulate the risk related issues affecting the Construction Industry and to introduce Actuarial applications for the development of risk alleviation and mitigation techniques

# HEALTHCATE INFRASTRUCTURE DEVELOPMENT COUNCIL (HIDC)

Healthcare Infrastructure Development Centre is a registered society under the Societies Registration Act formed by entities involved in providing healthcare. It views healthcare as a holistic approach covering preventive, curative and rehabilitative aspects. It brings together apex bodies of all categories of healthcare providers, namely Healthcare project designer, constructors, hospitals, Nursing homes, Laboratories, equipment manufacturers, pharmaceutical companies, insurance companies and financial institutions.

# DIPLOMAIN CIVIL / MECHANICAL / ELECTRICAL ENGINEERING / TRENCHLESS TECHNOLOGY

#### **Objectives of the Programme**

The broad objectives of this programme are:

- To offer need based and tailor made academic programme for the specific need of supervisory level manpower engaged in Construction & those desirous to serve the Construction Industry.
- To upgrade and modernize the technical know-how of those engaged in the construction related activities apart from the fresh candidates desirous of taking careers in Construction Industry.
- To provide better industry-education linkage by matching learners educational needs while collaborating with professional bodies like CIDC and other technical institutions.



#### **Details of the Diploma Programme**

Details of the diploma programme are as follows:

Diploma in Civil / Mechanical / Electrical Engineering / Trenchless Technology		
Type of Programme	Professional & Technical	
Level of Programme	Diploma	
Duration of Programme	Minimum three years & maximum five years	
Medium of Instruction	English	
Eligibility for Admission	10th pass / ITI or CIDC Vocational Certified	
Certifying Agency/ ies	Assam University, Silchar & CIDC	
Branch Code for Civil Engineering	01	
Branch Code for Electrical Engineering	02	
Branch Code for Mechanical Engineering	03	
Branch Code for Trenchless Technology	04	

#### **POST DIPLOMAS**

#### **Objectives of the Programme**

Aims to impart training to persons fulfilling eligibility conditions as mentioned earlier, on a self financing basis to enhance their professional capabilities and better their employability in the market. The objects and other related details have been detailed earlier.

**Details of the Post Diploma Programmes :** As detailed above.

#### **STUDY CENTRES**

The following are the proposed centres for conduct of the courses. However, CIDC – AUS reserve the right to cancel any of the centres without assigning any reason whatsoever. Similarly new centres can be established. The candidate, while applying, should be prepared to pursue his course of study / training at any of the Centres allotted to him. Decision regarding final allocation of the centres shall be posted on the website & notice boards of respective Centres and this shall be binding on the candidate.

Code NO	STATE	CITIES
01	Andhra Pradesh	
0101		Hyderabad
0102		Kakinada
0103		Khammam
0104		Nalgonda
0105		Rajahmundry
0106		Vijayawada

0107		Visakhapatnam
0108		Warangal
02	Arunachal Pradesh	
0201		Itanagar
03	Assam	
0301		Digboi



0302		Guwahati
0303		Sibsagar
0304		Silchar
0305		Tezpur
0306		Duliajan
0307		Golghat
040	Bihar	
0401		Arrah
0402		Aurangabad
0403		Barauni IOC Township
0404		Begusarai
0405		Bhagalpur
0406		Chhapra
0407		Gaya
0408		Kishanganj
0409		Muzaffarpur
0410		Nalanda
0411		Patna
0412		Sasaram
05	Chhattisgarh	
0501		Bhilai
0502		Bilaspur
0503		Durg
0504		Raipur
06	Delhi	
0601		Delhi
07	Goa	
0701		Panji
08	Gujarat	
0801		Ahmedabad
0802		Baroda

0803         Bharuch           0804         Jamnagar           0805         Nadiad           0806         Rajkot           0807         Surat           0808         Vapi           09         Haryana           0901         Ambala           0902         Faridabad           0903         Chandigarh (UT)           0904         Gurgaon           0905         Hissar           0906         Jhajjar           0907         Karnal           0908         Kurukshetra           0909         Nilokheri           0910         Palwal           0911         Panipat           0912         Rohtak           0913         Yamunanagar           10         Himachal Pradesh           1001         Barog           1002         Bharmaur           1003         Bilaspur           1004         Chail           1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010			
0805         Nadiad           0806         Rajkot           0807         Surat           0808         Vapi           09         Haryana           0901         Ambala           0902         Faridabad           0903         Chandigarh (UT)           0904         Gurgaon           0905         Hissar           0906         Jhajjar           0907         Karnal           0909         Nilokheri           0910         Palwal           0911         Panipat           0912         Rohtak           0913         Yamunanagar           10         Himachal Pradesh           1001         Barog           1002         Bharmaur           1003         Bilaspur           1004         Chail           1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kullu	0803		Bharuch
0806         Rajkot           0807         Surat           0808         Vapi           09         Haryana           0901         Ambala           0902         Faridabad           0903         Chandigarh (UT)           0904         Gurgaon           0905         Hissar           0906         Jhajjar           0907         Karnal           0908         Kurukshetra           0909         Nilokheri           0910         Palwal           0911         Panipat           0912         Rohtak           0913         Yamunanagar           100         Himachal Pradesh           1001         Barog           1002         Bharmaur           1003         Bilaspur           1004         Chail           1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kullu	0804		Jamnagar
0807         Surat           0808         Vapi           09         Haryana           0901         Ambala           0902         Faridabad           0903         Chandigarh (UT)           0904         Gurgaon           0905         Hissar           0906         Jhajjar           0907         Karnal           0908         Kurukshetra           0909         Nilokheri           0910         Palwal           0911         Panipat           0912         Rohtak           0913         Yamunanagar           10         Himachal Pradesh           1001         Barog           1002         Bharmaur           1003         Bilaspur           1004         Chail           1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kufliu	0805		Nadiad
0808         Vapi           09         Haryana           0901         Ambala           0902         Faridabad           0903         Chandigarh (UT)           0904         Gurgaon           0905         Hissar           0906         Jhajjar           0907         Karnal           0908         Kurukshetra           0909         Nilokheri           0910         Palwal           0911         Panipat           0912         Rohtak           0913         Yamunanagar           10         Himachal Pradesh           1001         Barog           1002         Bharmaur           1003         Bilaspur           1004         Chail           1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kufri           1012         Kullu	0806		Rajkot
09         Haryana           0901         Ambala           0902         Faridabad           0903         Chandigarh (UT)           0904         Gurgaon           0905         Hissar           0906         Jhajjar           0907         Karnal           0908         Kurukshetra           0909         Nilokheri           0910         Palwal           0911         Panipat           0912         Rohtak           0913         Yamunanagar           10         Himachal Pradesh           1001         Barog           1002         Bharmaur           1003         Bilaspur           1004         Chail           1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kufri           1012         Kullu	0807		Surat
0901         Ambala           0902         Faridabad           0903         Chandigarh (UT)           0904         Gurgaon           0905         Hissar           0906         Jhajjar           0907         Karnal           0908         Kurukshetra           0909         Nilokheri           0910         Palwal           0911         Panipat           0912         Rohtak           0913         Yamunanagar           10         Himachal Pradesh           1001         Barog           1002         Bharmaur           1003         Bilaspur           1004         Chail           1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kufri           1012         Kullu	0808		Vapi
0901         Ambala           0902         Faridabad           0903         Chandigarh (UT)           0904         Gurgaon           0905         Hissar           0906         Jhajjar           0907         Karnal           0908         Kurukshetra           0909         Nilokheri           0910         Palwal           0911         Panipat           0912         Rohtak           0913         Yamunanagar           10         Himachal Pradesh           1001         Barog           1002         Bharmaur           1003         Bilaspur           1004         Chail           1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kufri           1012         Kullu			
0902         Faridabad           0903         Chandigarh (UT)           0904         Gurgaon           0905         Hissar           0906         Jhajjar           0907         Karnal           0908         Kurukshetra           0909         Nilokheri           0910         Palwal           0911         Panipat           0912         Rohtak           0913         Yamunanagar           10         Himachal Pradesh           1001         Barog           1002         Bharmaur           1003         Bilaspur           1004         Chail           1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kufri           1012         Kullu	09	Haryana	
0903         Chandigarh (UT)           0904         Gurgaon           0905         Hissar           0906         Jhajjar           0907         Karnal           0908         Kurukshetra           0909         Nilokheri           0910         Palwal           0911         Panipat           0912         Rohtak           0913         Yamunanagar           10         Himachal Pradesh           1001         Barog           1002         Bharmaur           1003         Bilaspur           1004         Chail           1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kufri           1012         Kullu	0901		Ambala
(UT)           0904         Gurgaon           0905         Hissar           0906         Jhajjar           0907         Karnal           0908         Kurukshetra           0909         Nilokheri           0910         Palwal           0911         Panipat           0912         Rohtak           0913         Yamunanagar           10         Himachal Pradesh           1001         Barog           1002         Bharmaur           1003         Bilaspur           1004         Chail           1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kufri           1012         Kullu	0902		Faridabad
0905         Hissar           0906         Jhajjar           0907         Karnal           0908         Kurukshetra           0909         Nilokheri           0910         Palwal           0911         Panipat           0912         Rohtak           0913         Yamunanagar           10         Himachal Pradesh           1001         Barog           1002         Bharmaur           1003         Bilaspur           1004         Chail           1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kufri           1012         Kullu	0903		
0906         Jhajjar           0907         Karnal           0908         Kurukshetra           0909         Nilokheri           0910         Palwal           0911         Panipat           0912         Rohtak           0913         Yamunanagar           10         Himachal Pradesh           1001         Barog           1002         Bharmaur           1003         Bilaspur           1004         Chail           1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kufri           1012         Kullu	0904		Gurgaon
0907         Karnal           0908         Kurukshetra           0909         Nilokheri           0910         Palwal           0911         Panipat           0912         Rohtak           0913         Yamunanagar           10         Himachal Pradesh           1001         Barog           1002         Bharmaur           1003         Bilaspur           1004         Chail           1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kufri           1012         Kullu	0905		Hissar
0908       Kurukshetra         0909       Nilokheri         0910       Palwal         0911       Panipat         0912       Rohtak         0913       Yamunanagar         10       Himachal Pradesh         1001       Barog         1002       Bharmaur         1003       Bilaspur         1004       Chail         1005       Dalhousie         1006       Dharamshala         1007       Joginder Nagar         1008       Kasauli         1009       Khajjiar         1010       Kinnaur         1011       Kufri         1012       Kullu	0906		Jhajjar
0909       Nilokheri         0910       Palwal         0911       Panipat         0912       Rohtak         0913       Yamunanagar         10       Himachal Pradesh         1001       Barog         1002       Bharmaur         1003       Bilaspur         1004       Chail         1005       Dalhousie         1006       Dharamshala         1007       Joginder Nagar         1008       Kasauli         1009       Khajjiar         1010       Kinnaur         1011       Kufri         1012       Kullu	0907		Karnal
0910       Palwal         0911       Panipat         0912       Rohtak         0913       Yamunanagar         10       Himachal Pradesh         1001       Barog         1002       Bharmaur         1003       Bilaspur         1004       Chail         1005       Dalhousie         1006       Dharamshala         1007       Joginder Nagar         1008       Kasauli         1009       Khajjiar         1010       Kinnaur         1011       Kufri         1012       Kullu	0908		Kurukshetra
0911       Panipat         0912       Rohtak         0913       Yamunanagar         10       Himachal Pradesh         1001       Barog         1002       Bharmaur         1003       Bilaspur         1004       Chail         1005       Dalhousie         1006       Dharamshala         1007       Joginder Nagar         1008       Kasauli         1009       Khajjiar         1010       Kinnaur         1011       Kufri         1012       Kullu	0909		Nilokheri
0912       Rohtak         0913       Yamunanagar         10       Himachal Pradesh         1001       Barog         1002       Bharmaur         1003       Bilaspur         1004       Chail         1005       Dalhousie         1006       Dharamshala         1007       Joginder Nagar         1008       Kasauli         1009       Khajjiar         1010       Kinnaur         1011       Kufri         1012       Kullu	0910		Palwal
0913       Yamunanagar         10       Himachal Pradesh         1001       Barog         1002       Bharmaur         1003       Bilaspur         1004       Chail         1005       Dalhousie         1006       Dharamshala         1007       Joginder Nagar         1008       Kasauli         1009       Khajjiar         1010       Kinnaur         1011       Kufri         1012       Kullu	0911		Panipat
10       Himachal Pradesh         1001       Barog         1002       Bharmaur         1003       Bilaspur         1004       Chail         1005       Dalhousie         1006       Dharamshala         1007       Joginder Nagar         1008       Kasauli         1009       Khajjiar         1010       Kinnaur         1011       Kufri         1012       Kullu	0912		Rohtak
1001       Barog         1002       Bharmaur         1003       Bilaspur         1004       Chail         1005       Dalhousie         1006       Dharamshala         1007       Joginder Nagar         1008       Kasauli         1009       Khajjiar         1010       Kinnaur         1011       Kufri         1012       Kullu	0913		Yamunanagar
1001       Barog         1002       Bharmaur         1003       Bilaspur         1004       Chail         1005       Dalhousie         1006       Dharamshala         1007       Joginder Nagar         1008       Kasauli         1009       Khajjiar         1010       Kinnaur         1011       Kufri         1012       Kullu			
1002       Bharmaur         1003       Bilaspur         1004       Chail         1005       Dalhousie         1006       Dharamshala         1007       Joginder Nagar         1008       Kasauli         1009       Khajjiar         1010       Kinnaur         1011       Kufri         1012       Kullu	10	Himachal Pradesh	
1003       Bilaspur         1004       Chail         1005       Dalhousie         1006       Dharamshala         1007       Joginder Nagar         1008       Kasauli         1009       Khajjiar         1010       Kinnaur         1011       Kufri         1012       Kullu	1001		Barog
1004         Chail           1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kufri           1012         Kullu	1002		Bharmaur
1005         Dalhousie           1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kufri           1012         Kullu	1003		Bilaspur
1006         Dharamshala           1007         Joginder Nagar           1008         Kasauli           1009         Khajjiar           1010         Kinnaur           1011         Kufri           1012         Kullu	1004		Chail
1007       Joginder Nagar         1008       Kasauli         1009       Khajjiar         1010       Kinnaur         1011       Kufri         1012       Kullu	1005		Dalhousie
1008       Kasauli         1009       Khajjiar         1010       Kinnaur         1011       Kufri         1012       Kullu	1006		Dharamshala
1009       Khajjiar         1010       Kinnaur         1011       Kufri         1012       Kullu	1007		Joginder Nagar
1010 Kinnaur  1011 Kufri  1012 Kullu	1008		Kasauli
1011 Kufri 1012 Kullu	1009		Khajjiar
1012 Kullu	1010		Kinnaur
	1011		Kufri
1013 Manali	1012		Kullu
	1013		Manali



1014		Mandi
1015		Mcleodganj
1016		Parwanoo
1017		Shimla
1018		Solan
11	Jammu and Kashmir	
1101		Jammu
1102		Srinagar
12	Jharkhand	
1201		Bokaro
1202		Deoghar
1203		Dumka
1204		Netarhat
1205		Ranchi
1206		Jamshedpur
13	Karnataka	
1301		Bangalore
1302		Belgaum
		Deigaam
1303		Bellary
1303 1304		
		Bellary
1304		Bellary Bidar
1304 1305		Bellary Bidar Bijapur
1304 1305 1306		Bellary Bidar Bijapur Davanagere
1304 1305 1306 1307		Bellary Bidar Bijapur Davanagere Dharwad
1304 1305 1306 1307 1308		Bellary Bidar Bijapur Davanagere Dharwad Gulbarga
1304 1305 1306 1307 1308 1309		Bellary Bidar Bijapur Davanagere Dharwad Gulbarga Hassan
1304 1305 1306 1307 1308 1309 1310		Bellary Bidar Bijapur Davanagere Dharwad Gulbarga Hassan Hospet
1304 1305 1306 1307 1308 1309 1310 1311.		Bellary Bidar Bijapur Davanagere Dharwad Gulbarga Hassan Hospet Hubli
1304 1305 1306 1307 1308 1309 1310 1311. 1312.		Bellary Bidar Bijapur Davanagere Dharwad Gulbarga Hassan Hospet Hubli Karwar
1304 1305 1306 1307 1308 1309 1310 1311. 1312.		Bellary Bidar Bijapur Davanagere Dharwad Gulbarga Hassan Hospet Hubli Karwar Kolar
1304 1305 1306 1307 1308 1309 1310 1311. 1312. 1313. 1314.		Bellary Bidar Bijapur Davanagere Dharwad Gulbarga Hassan Hospet Hubli Karwar Kolar Mangalore

1318.		Shimoga
1319.		Sringeri
1320.		Srirangapatna
1321.		Tumkur
1322.		Udupi
14	Kerala	
1401		Alleppey
1402		Alwaye
1403		Idukki
1404		Kannur
1405		Kochi
1406		Kollam
1407		Kottayam
1408		Kovalam
1409		Kozhikode
1410		Malappuram
1411		Palakkad
1412		Pathanamthitta
1413		Perumbavoor
1414		Trichur
1415		Trivandrum
15	Madhya Pradesh	
1501		Bhopal
1502		Annupur
1503		Balaghat
1504		Badwani
1505		Bhind
1506		Burhanpur
1507		Dewas
1508		Dhar
1509		Gwalior
1510		Indore
1511		Jabalpur
1512		Jagdalpur
1513		Jhabua



1514         Panna           1515         Rajgarh           1516         Ratlam           1517         Sagar           1518         Tikamgarh           1519         Ujjain           1520         Raipur           1521         Satna           16         Maharashtra           1601         Ahmednagar           1602         Akola           1603         Amravati           1604         Aurangabad           1605         Dhule           1606         Jalgaon           1607         Kolhapur           1608         Mahabaleshwar           1609         Mumbai           1610         Nagpur           1611         Nanded           1612         Nashik           1613         Pune           1614         Sangli           1615         Satara           1616         Sholapur           1617         Thane           1618         Wardha           17         Manipur           1701         Bishnupur           1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur <th></th> <th></th> <th></th>			
1516         Ratlam           1517         Sagar           1518         Tikamgarh           1519         Ujjain           1520         Raipur           1521         Satna           16         Maharashtra           1601         Ahmednagar           1602         Akola           1603         Amravati           1604         Aurangabad           1605         Dhule           1606         Jalgaon           1607         Kolhapur           1608         Mahabaleshwar           1609         Mumbai           1610         Nagpur           1611         Nanded           1612         Nashik           1613         Pune           1614         Sangli           1615         Satara           1616         Sholapur           1617         Thane           1618         Wardha           17         Manipur           1701         Bishnupur           1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur           1704         Imphal           1706         Tamenglong	1514		Panna
1517         Sagar           1518         Tikamgarh           1519         Ujjain           1520         Raipur           1521         Satna           16         Maharashtra           1601         Ahmednagar           1602         Akola           1603         Amravati           1604         Aurangabad           1605         Dhule           1606         Jalgaon           1607         Kolhapur           1608         Mahabaleshwar           1609         Mumbai           1610         Nagpur           1611         Nanded           1612         Nashik           1613         Pune           1614         Sangli           1615         Satara           1616         Sholapur           1617         Thane           1618         Wardha           17         Manipur           1701         Bishnupur           1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur           1704         Imphal           1706         Tamenglong	1515		Rajgarh
1518         Tikamgarh           1519         Ujjain           1520         Raipur           1521         Satna           16         Maharashtra           1601         Ahmednagar           1602         Akola           1603         Amravati           1604         Aurangabad           1605         Dhule           1606         Jalgaon           1607         Kolhapur           1608         Mahabaleshwar           1609         Mumbai           1610         Nagpur           1611         Nanded           1612         Nashik           1613         Pune           1614         Sangli           1615         Satara           1616         Sholapur           1617         Thane           1618         Wardha           17         Manipur           1701         Bishnupur           1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur           1704         Imphal           1705         Senapati           1706         Tamenglong	1516		Ratlam
1519         Ujjain           1520         Raipur           1521         Satna           16         Maharashtra           1601         Ahmednagar           1602         Akola           1603         Amravati           1604         Aurangabad           1605         Dhule           1606         Jalgaon           1607         Kolhapur           1608         Mahabaleshwar           1609         Mumbai           1610         Nagpur           1611         Nanded           1612         Nashik           1613         Pune           1614         Sangli           1615         Satara           1616         Sholapur           1617         Thane           1618         Wardha           17         Manipur           1701         Bishnupur           1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur           1704         Imphal           1705         Senapati           1706         Tamenglong	1517		Sagar
1520	1518		Tikamgarh
1521         Satna           16         Maharashtra           1601         Ahmednagar           1602         Akola           1603         Amravati           1604         Aurangabad           1605         Dhule           1606         Jalgaon           1607         Kolhapur           1608         Mahabaleshwar           1609         Mumbai           1610         Nagpur           1611         Nanded           1612         Nashik           1613         Pune           1614         Sangli           1615         Satara           1616         Sholapur           1617         Thane           1618         Wardha           17         Manipur           1701         Bishnupur           1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur           1704         Imphal           1705         Senapati           1706         Tamenglong	1519		Ujjain
16       Maharashtra         1601       Ahmednagar         1602       Akola         1603       Amravati         1604       Aurangabad         1605       Dhule         1606       Jalgaon         1607       Kolhapur         1608       Mahabaleshwar         1609       Mumbai         1610       Nagpur         1611       Nanded         1612       Nashik         1613       Pune         1614       Sangli         1615       Satara         1616       Sholapur         1617       Thane         1618       Wardha         17       Manipur         1701       Bishnupur         1702       Chandel         1703       Churachandpur         1704       Imphal         1705       Senapati         1706       Tamenglong	1520		Raipur
1601         Ahmednagar           1602         Akola           1603         Amravati           1604         Aurangabad           1605         Dhule           1606         Jalgaon           1607         Kolhapur           1608         Mahabaleshwar           1609         Mumbai           1610         Nagpur           1611         Nanded           1612         Nashik           1613         Pune           1614         Sangli           1615         Satara           1616         Sholapur           1617         Thane           1618         Wardha           17         Manipur           1701         Bishnupur           1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur           1704         Imphal           1705         Senapati           1706         Tamenglong	1521		Satna
1601         Ahmednagar           1602         Akola           1603         Amravati           1604         Aurangabad           1605         Dhule           1606         Jalgaon           1607         Kolhapur           1608         Mahabaleshwar           1609         Mumbai           1610         Nagpur           1611         Nanded           1612         Nashik           1613         Pune           1614         Sangli           1615         Satara           1616         Sholapur           1617         Thane           1618         Wardha           17         Manipur           1701         Bishnupur           1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur           1704         Imphal           1705         Senapati           1706         Tamenglong			
1602         Akola           1603         Amravati           1604         Aurangabad           1605         Dhule           1606         Jalgaon           1607         Kolhapur           1608         Mahabaleshwar           1609         Mumbai           1610         Nagpur           1611         Nanded           1612         Nashik           1613         Pune           1614         Sangli           1615         Satara           1616         Sholapur           1617         Thane           1618         Wardha           17         Manipur           1701         Bishnupur           1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur           1704         Imphal           1705         Senapati           1706         Tamenglong	16	Maharashtra	
1603         Amravati           1604         Aurangabad           1605         Dhule           1606         Jalgaon           1607         Kolhapur           1608         Mahabaleshwar           1609         Mumbai           1610         Nagpur           1611         Nanded           1612         Nashik           1613         Pune           1614         Sangli           1615         Satara           1616         Sholapur           1617         Thane           1618         Wardha           17         Manipur           1701         Bishnupur           1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur           1704         Imphal           1705         Senapati           1706         Tamenglong	1601		Ahmednagar
1604         Aurangabad           1605         Dhule           1606         Jalgaon           1607         Kolhapur           1608         Mahabaleshwar           1609         Mumbai           1610         Nagpur           1611         Nanded           1612         Nashik           1613         Pune           1614         Sangli           1615         Satara           1616         Sholapur           1617         Thane           1618         Wardha           17         Manipur           1701         Bishnupur           1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur           1704         Imphal           1705         Senapati           1706         Tamenglong	1602		Akola
1605         Dhule           1606         Jalgaon           1607         Kolhapur           1608         Mahabaleshwar           1609         Mumbai           1610         Nagpur           1611         Nanded           1612         Nashik           1613         Pune           1614         Sangli           1615         Satara           1616         Sholapur           1617         Thane           1618         Wardha           17         Manipur           1701         Bishnupur           1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur           1704         Imphal           1705         Senapati           1706         Tamenglong	1603		Amravati
1606       Jalgaon         1607       Kolhapur         1608       Mahabaleshwar         1609       Mumbai         1610       Nagpur         1611       Nanded         1612       Nashik         1613       Pune         1614       Sangli         1615       Satara         1616       Sholapur         1617       Thane         1618       Wardha         17       Manipur         1701       Bishnupur         1702       Chandel         1703       Churachandpur         1704       I mphal         1705       Senapati         1706       Tamenglong	1604		Aurangabad
1607         Kolhapur           1608         Mahabaleshwar           1609         Mumbai           1610         Nagpur           1611         Nanded           1612         Nashik           1613         Pune           1614         Sangli           1615         Satara           1616         Sholapur           1617         Thane           1618         Wardha           17         Manipur           1701         Bishnupur           1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur           1704         I mphal           1705         Senapati           1706         Tamenglong	1605		Dhule
1608         Mahabaleshwar           1609         Mumbai           1610         Nagpur           1611         Nanded           1612         Nashik           1613         Pune           1614         Sangli           1615         Satara           1616         Sholapur           1617         Thane           1618         Wardha           17         Manipur           1701         Bishnupur           1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur           1704         Imphal           1705         Senapati           1706         Tamenglong	1606		Jalgaon
1609         Mumbai           1610         Nagpur           1611         Nanded           1612         Nashik           1613         Pune           1614         Sangli           1615         Satara           1616         Sholapur           1617         Thane           1618         Wardha           17         Manipur           1701         Bishnupur           1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur           1704         I mphal           1705         Senapati           1706         Tamenglong	1607		Kolhapur
1610       Nagpur         1611       Nanded         1612       Nashik         1613       Pune         1614       Sangli         1615       Satara         1616       Sholapur         1617       Thane         1618       Wardha         17       Manipur         1701       Bishnupur         1702       Chandel         1703       Churachandpur         1704       Imphal         1705       Senapati         1706       Tamenglong	1608		Mahabaleshwar
1611       Nanded         1612       Nashik         1613       Pune         1614       Sangli         1615       Satara         1616       Sholapur         1617       Thane         1618       Wardha         17       Manipur         1701       Bishnupur         1702       Chandel         1703       Churachandpur         1704       Imphal         1705       Senapati         1706       Tamenglong	1609		Mumbai
1612       Nashik         1613       Pune         1614       Sangli         1615       Satara         1616       Sholapur         1617       Thane         1618       Wardha         17       Manipur         1701       Bishnupur         1702       Chandel         1703       Churachandpur         1704       Imphal         1705       Senapati         1706       Tamenglong	1610		Nagpur
1613       Pune         1614       Sangli         1615       Satara         1616       Sholapur         1617       Thane         1618       Wardha         17       Manipur         1701       Bishnupur         1702       Chandel         1703       Churachandpur         1704       Imphal         1705       Senapati         1706       Tamenglong	1611		Nanded
1614       Sangli         1615       Satara         1616       Sholapur         1617       Thane         1618       Wardha         17       Manipur         1701       Bishnupur         1702       Chandel         1703       Churachandpur         1704       Imphal         1705       Senapati         1706       Tamenglong	1612		Nashik
1615       Satara         1616       Sholapur         1617       Thane         1618       Wardha         17       Manipur         1701       Bishnupur         1702       Chandel         1703       Churachandpur         1704       Imphal         1705       Senapati         1706       Tamenglong	1613		Pune
1616       Sholapur         1617       Thane         1618       Wardha         17       Manipur         1701       Bishnupur         1702       Chandel         1703       Churachandpur         1704       Imphal         1705       Senapati         1706       Tamenglong	1614		Sangli
1617       Thane         1618       Wardha         17       Manipur         1701       Bishnupur         1702       Chandel         1703       Churachandpur         1704       I mphal         1705       Senapati         1706       Tamenglong	1615		Satara
1618       Wardha         17       Manipur         1701       Bishnupur         1702       Chandel         1703       Churachandpur         1704       Imphal         1705       Senapati         1706       Tamenglong	1616		Sholapur
17       Manipur         1701       Bishnupur         1702       Chandel         1703       Churachandpur         1704       I mphal         1705       Senapati         1706       Tamenglong	1617		Thane
1701       Bishnupur         1702       Chandel         1703       Churachandpur         1704       Imphal         1705       Senapati         1706       Tamenglong	1618		Wardha
1701       Bishnupur         1702       Chandel         1703       Churachandpur         1704       Imphal         1705       Senapati         1706       Tamenglong			
1702         Chandel           1703         Churachandpur           1704         I mphal           1705         Senapati           1706         Tamenglong	17	Manipur	
1703         Churachandpur           1704         I mphal           1705         Senapati           1706         Tamenglong	1701		Bishnupur
1704         I mphal           1705         Senapati           1706         Tamenglong	1702		Chandel
1705 Senapati 1706 Tamenglong	1703		Churachandpur
1706 Tamenglong	1704		Imphal
	1705		Senapati
1707 Ukhrul	1706		Tamenglong
	1707		Ukhrul

18	Meghalaya	
1801		Cherrapunji
1802		Shillong
19	Mizoram	
1901		Aizawl
1902		Kolasib
1903		Vairengte
20	Nagaland	
2001		Dimapur
2002		Kohima
2003		Dzukou Valley
21	Orissa	
2101		Balasore
2102		Berhampur
2103		Bhubaneswar
2104		Cuttack
2105		Puri
2106		Rourkela
22	Punjab	
2201		Amritsar
2202		Bhatinda
2203		Chandigarh (UT)
2204		Faridkot
2205		Gurdaspur
2206		Hoshiarpur
2207		Jalandhar
2208		Kapurthala
2209		Ludhiana
2210		Pathankot
2211		Patiala
	<u> </u>	



23	Rajasthan	
2301		Ajmer
2302		Alwar
2303		Banswara
2304		Bharatpur
2305		Bhilwara
2306		Bikaner
2307		Jaipur
2308		Jaisalmer
2309		Jodhpur
2310		Kota
2311		Pilani
2312		Udaipur
24	Sikkim	
2401		Gangtok
2402		Pelling
2403		Yuksam
2404		Gezing
2405		Jorethang
2406		Mangan
2407		Namchi
2408		Singtam
25	Tamil Nadu	
2501		Chennai
2502		Chidambaram
2503		Chingleput
2504		Coimbatore
2505		Courtallam
2506		Cuddalore
2507		Dharmapuri
2508		Dindigul
2509		Erode
2510		Hosur
2544		Kanchipuram
2511		Kancinpurani

2514         Karur           2515         Kodaikanal           2516         Kovilpatti           2517         Kumbakonam           2518         Madurai           2519         Mayiladuthurai           2520         Nagarcoil           2521         Namakkal           2522         Neyveli           2523         Ooty           2524         Palani           2525         Pollachi           2526         Pudukotai           2527         Rajapalayam           2528         Ramanathapura m           2529         Salem           2530         Sivakasi           2531         Thanjavur           2532         Tirupur           2533         Tirupur           2534         Tirupur           2535         Trichy           2536         Tuticorin           2537         Vellore           2538         Villupuram           2539         Virudunagar           2540         Yercaud           26         Tripura           2601         Agartala           2602         Udaipur	2513		Karaikudi
2515         Kodaikanal           2516         Kovilpatti           2517         Kumbakonam           2518         Madurai           2519         Mayiladuthurai           2520         Nagarcoil           2521         Namakkal           2522         Neyveli           2523         Ooty           2524         Palani           2525         Pollachi           2526         Pudukotai           2527         Rajapalayam           2528         Ramanathapura           2529         Salem           2530         Sivakasi           2531         Thanjavur           2532         Tirupur           2533         Tirupur           2534         Tirupur           2535         Trichy           2536         Tuticorin           2537         Vellore           2538         Villupuram           2539         Virudunagar           2540         Yercaud           26         Tripura           2601         Agartala           2602         Udaipur			
2516         Kovilpatti           2517         Kumbakonam           2518         Madurai           2519         Mayiladuthurai           2520         Nagarcoil           2521         Namakkal           2522         Neyveli           2523         Ooty           2524         Palani           2525         Pollachi           2526         Pudukotai           2527         Rajapalayam           2528         Ramanathapura m           2529         Salem           2530         Sivakasi           2531         Thanjavur           2532         Tirunelveli           2533         Tirupur           2534         Tiruvannamalai           2535         Trichy           2536         Tuticorin           2537         Vellore           2538         Villupuram           2539         Virudunagar           2540         Yercaud           26         Tripura           2601         Agartala           2602         Udaipur           27         Uttar Pradesh           2701         Agra			
2518         Madurai           2519         Mayiladuthurai           2520         Nagarcoil           2521         Namakkal           2522         Neyveli           2523         Ooty           2524         Palani           2525         Pollachi           2526         Pudukotai           2527         Rajapalayam           2528         Ramanathapura m           2529         Salem           2530         Sivakasi           2531         Thanjavur           2532         Tirupur           2533         Tirupur           2534         Tiruvannamalai           2535         Trichy           2536         Tuticorin           2537         Vellore           2538         Villupuram           2539         Virudunagar           2540         Yercaud           26         Tripura           2601         Agartala           2602         Udaipur           27         Uttar Pradesh           2701         Agra			
2518         Madurai           2519         Mayiladuthurai           2520         Nagarcoil           2521         Namakkal           2522         Neyveli           2523         Ooty           2524         Palani           2525         Pollachi           2526         Pudukotai           2527         Rajapalayam           2528         Ramanathapura m           2529         Salem           2530         Sivakasi           2531         Thanjavur           2532         Tirunelveli           2533         Tirupur           2534         Tiruvannamalai           2535         Trichy           2536         Tuticorin           2537         Vellore           2538         Villupuram           2539         Virudunagar           2540         Yercaud           26         Tripura           2601         Agartala           2602         Udaipur           27         Uttar Pradesh           2701         Agra			-
2519         Mayiladuthurai           2520         Nagarcoil           2521         Namakkal           2522         Neyveli           2523         Ooty           2524         Palani           2525         Pollachi           2526         Pudukotai           2527         Rajapalayam           2528         Ramanathapura m           2529         Salem           2530         Sivakasi           2531         Thanjavur           2532         Tirupur           2533         Tirupur           2534         Tiruvannamalai           2535         Trichy           2536         Tuticorin           2537         Vellore           2538         Villupuram           2539         Virudunagar           2540         Yercaud           26         Tripura           2601         Agartala           2602         Udaipur           27         Uttar Pradesh           2701         Agra			
2520         Nagarcoil           2521         Namakkal           2522         Neyveli           2523         Ooty           2524         Palani           2525         Pollachi           2526         Pudukotai           2527         Rajapalayam           2528         Ramanathapura m           2529         Salem           2530         Sivakasi           2531         Thanjavur           2532         Tirupur           2533         Tirupur           2534         Tiruvannamalai           2535         Trichy           2536         Tuticorin           2537         Vellore           2538         Villupuram           2539         Virudunagar           2540         Yercaud           26         Tripura           2601         Agartala           2602         Udaipur           27         Uttar Pradesh           2701         Agra			
2521         Namakkal           2522         Neyveli           2523         Ooty           2524         Palani           2525         Pollachi           2526         Pudukotai           2527         Rajapalayam           2528         Ramanathapura m           2529         Salem           2530         Sivakasi           2531         Thanjavur           2532         Tirunelveli           2533         Tirupur           2534         Tiruvannamalai           2535         Tuticorin           2537         Vellore           2538         Villupuram           2539         Virudunagar           2540         Yercaud           26         Tripura           2601         Agartala           2602         Udaipur           27         Uttar Pradesh           2701         Agra			
2522         Neyveli           2523         Ooty           2524         Palani           2525         Pollachi           2526         Pudukotai           2527         Rajapalayam           2528         Ramanathapura m           2529         Salem           2530         Sivakasi           2531         Thanjavur           2532         Tirupur           2533         Tirupur           2534         Tiruvannamalai           2535         Trichy           2536         Tuticorin           2537         Vellore           2538         Villupuram           2539         Virudunagar           2540         Yercaud           26         Tripura           2601         Agartala           2602         Udaipur           27         Uttar Pradesh           2701         Agra			_
2523         Ooty           2524         Palani           2525         Pollachi           2526         Pudukotai           2527         Rajapalayam           2528         Ramanathapura m           2529         Salem           2530         Sivakasi           2531         Thanjavur           2532         Tirupur           2533         Tirupur           2534         Tiruvannamalai           2535         Trichy           2536         Tuticorin           2537         Vellore           2538         Villupuram           2539         Virudunagar           2540         Yercaud           26         Tripura           2601         Agartala           2602         Udaipur           27         Uttar Pradesh           2701         Agra			
2524       Palani         2525       Pollachi         2526       Pudukotai         2527       Rajapalayam         2528       Ramanathapura m         2529       Salem         2530       Sivakasi         2531       Thanjavur         2532       Tirunelveli         2533       Tirupur         2534       Tiruvannamalai         2535       Trichy         2536       Tuticorin         2537       Vellore         2538       Villupuram         2539       Virudunagar         2540       Yercaud         26       Tripura         2601       Agartala         2602       Udaipur         27       Uttar Pradesh         2701       Agra			Neyveli
2525       Pollachi         2526       Pudukotai         2527       Rajapalayam         2528       Ramanathapura m         2529       Salem         2530       Sivakasi         2531       Thanjavur         2532       Tirunelveli         2533       Tirupur         2534       Tiruvannamalai         2535       Trichy         2536       Tuticorin         2537       Vellore         2538       Villupuram         2539       Virudunagar         2540       Yercaud         26       Tripura         2601       Agartala         2602       Udaipur         27       Uttar Pradesh         2701       Agra	2523		Ooty
2526       Pudukotai         2527       Rajapalayam         2528       Ramanathapura m         2529       Salem         2530       Sivakasi         2531       Thanjavur         2532       Tirunelveli         2533       Tirupur         2534       Tiruvannamalai         2535       Trichy         2536       Tuticorin         2537       Vellore         2538       Villupuram         2539       Virudunagar         2540       Yercaud         26       Tripura         2601       Agartala         2602       Udaipur         27       Uttar Pradesh         2701       Agra	2524		Palani
2527       Rajapalayam         2528       Ramanathapura m         2529       Salem         2530       Sivakasi         2531       Thanjavur         2532       Tirunelveli         2533       Tirupur         2534       Tiruvannamalai         2535       Trichy         2536       Tuticorin         2537       Vellore         2538       Villupuram         2539       Virudunagar         2540       Yercaud         26       Tripura         2601       Agartala         2602       Udaipur         27       Uttar Pradesh         2701       Agra	2525		Pollachi
2528       Ramanathapura m         2529       Salem         2530       Sivakasi         2531       Thanjavur         2532       Tirunelveli         2533       Tirupur         2534       Tiruvannamalai         2535       Trichy         2536       Tuticorin         2537       Vellore         2538       Villupuram         2539       Virudunagar         2540       Yercaud         26       Tripura         2601       Agartala         2602       Udaipur         27       Uttar Pradesh         2701       Agra	2526		Pudukotai
M   Salem   Salem   Salem   Sivakasi   Thanjavur   2531   Thanjavur   2532   Tirunelveli   Tirupur   Tirupur   2534   Tiruvannamalai   2535   Trichy   Tuticorin   Vellore   2538   Villupuram   Virudunagar   2540   Yercaud   Yercaud   2601   Agartala   2602   Udaipur   27   Uttar Pradesh   Agra	2527		Rajapalayam
2530       Sivakasi         2531       Thanjavur         2532       Tirunelveli         2533       Tirupur         2534       Tiruvannamalai         2535       Trichy         2536       Tuticorin         2537       Vellore         2538       Villupuram         2539       Virudunagar         2540       Yercaud         26       Tripura         2601       Agartala         2602       Udaipur         27       Uttar Pradesh         2701       Agra	2528		
2531       Thanjavur         2532       Tirunelveli         2533       Tirupur         2534       Tiruvannamalai         2535       Trichy         2536       Tuticorin         2537       Vellore         2538       Villupuram         2539       Virudunagar         2540       Yercaud         26       Tripura         2601       Agartala         2602       Udaipur         27       Uttar Pradesh         2701       Agra	2529		Salem
2532       Tirunelveli         2533       Tirupur         2534       Tiruvannamalai         2535       Trichy         2536       Tuticorin         2537       Vellore         2538       Villupuram         2539       Virudunagar         2540       Yercaud         26       Tripura         2601       Agartala         2602       Udaipur         27       Uttar Pradesh         2701       Agra	2530		Sivakasi
2533       Tirupur         2534       Tiruvannamalai         2535       Trichy         2536       Tuticorin         2537       Vellore         2538       Villupuram         2539       Virudunagar         2540       Yercaud         26       Tripura         2601       Agartala         2602       Udaipur         27       Uttar Pradesh         2701       Agra	2531		Thanjavur
2534       Tiruvannamalai         2535       Trichy         2536       Tuticorin         2537       Vellore         2538       Villupuram         2539       Virudunagar         2540       Yercaud         26       Tripura         2601       Agartala         2602       Udaipur         27       Uttar Pradesh         2701       Agra	2532		Tirunelveli
2535       Trichy         2536       Tuticorin         2537       Vellore         2538       Villupuram         2539       Virudunagar         2540       Yercaud         26       Tripura         2601       Agartala         2602       Udaipur         27       Uttar Pradesh         2701       Agra	2533		Tirupur
2536       Tuticorin         2537       Vellore         2538       Villupuram         2539       Virudunagar         2540       Yercaud         26       Tripura         2601       Agartala         2602       Udaipur         27       Uttar Pradesh         2701       Agra	2534		Tiruvannamalai
2537       Vellore         2538       Villupuram         2539       Virudunagar         2540       Yercaud         26       Tripura         2601       Agartala         2602       Udaipur         27       Uttar Pradesh         2701       Agra	2535		Trichy
2538       Villupuram         2539       Virudunagar         2540       Yercaud         26       Tripura         2601       Agartala         2602       Udaipur         27       Uttar Pradesh         2701       Agra	2536		Tuticorin
2539       Virudunagar         2540       Yercaud         26       Tripura         2601       Agartala         2602       Udaipur         27       Uttar Pradesh         2701       Agra	2537		Vellore
2540 Yercaud  26 Tripura  2601 Agartala  2602 Udaipur  27 Uttar Pradesh  2701 Agra	2538		Villupuram
26 Tripura  2601 Agartala  2602 Udaipur  27 Uttar Pradesh  2701 Agra	2539		Virudunagar
2601         Agartala           2602         Udaipur           27         Uttar Pradesh           2701         Agra	2540		Yercaud
2601         Agartala           2602         Udaipur           27         Uttar Pradesh           2701         Agra			
2602 Udaipur  27 Uttar Pradesh  2701 Agra	26	Tripura	
27 Uttar Pradesh 2701 Agra	2601		Agartala
2701 Agra	2602		Udaipur
2701 Agra			
	27	Uttar Pradesh	
2702 Aligarh	2701		Agra
	2702		Aligarh



2703		Allahabad
2704		Amethi
2705		Bareilly
2706		Dadri
2707		Ghaziabad
2708		Gorakhpur
2709		Jhansi
2710		Kanpur
2711		Lakhimpur Kheri
2712		Lucknow
2713		Mathura
2714		Meerut
2715		Moradabad
2716		Noida
2717		Rampur
2718		Saharanpur
2719		Shehjahanpur
2720		Sitapur
2721		Varanasi
28	Uttarakhand	

	Almora
	Dehradun
	Haridwar
	Mussoorie
	Nainital
	Kumaon
	Pantnagar
	Roorkee
West Bengal	
	26 Pragana
	Burnpur
	Darjeeling
	Durgapur
	Haldia
	Kharagpur
	Kolkata
	Siliguri
	West Bengal



#### **HOW TO APPLY**

Candidates from India and abroad willing to take admission may send a demand draft of Rs.750/- for handbook & prospectus favouring "Construction Industry Development Council" payable at New Delhi and a self addressed envelope of 21cm x 30cm affixed withRs. 20/- stamps. (in case of foreign nationals, demand draft of US\$30 plus US\$10 towards postage & handling). Name and address with contact No. may be written on the back of Demand Draft. Details are also hosted on CIDC Website at <a href="www.cidc.in">www.cidc.in</a> & and can be downloaded. Applicants using the downloaded forms should enclose the Demand Draft of Rs. 750/- (US\$30)with the filled up form. Foreign nationals may send in their applications through e-mail at <a href="cidc@cidc.in">cidc@cidc.in</a> / cipdta@yahoo.com.

#### **ADMISSIONS - 2008**

#### **ELI GI BI LI TY**

#### **Diploma Courses:**

Pass in 10 examination from Board of School Education, any Indian State, or equivalent examination from a recognized board/ university or Pass from ITI/ CIDC Vocational Certificate or an equivalent recognized institution/ board/ university.

#### **Post Diploma Courses:**

As indicated earlier

#### **BASIS OF ADMISSIONS**

#### A. Diploma Courses:

Admission to diploma courses will be on the basis of CIDC – CET Ranks based on the CIDC Combined Entrance Test – 2008 results as per the schedule detailed below.

#### Syllabus & Examination Scheme for CI DC-CET

- Syllabus: Matric Standard of State Board of School Education.
- Question Paper: There will be a composite Question Paper of One hour & 40 minute duration consisting of 100 objective type multiple choice questions of 1 mark each having equal distribution of English, Aptitude & General Awareness Test, Mathematics, Science
- Question Booklet will be in English with multiple-choice questions.
- Answer marked in more than one circle shall not be awarded any mark.
- Candidates shall report to the examination center well before time, no entry shall be permitted after 10:00AM.
- Candidates are advised to browse the website <a href="http://www.cidc.in">http://www.cidc.in</a> for admission related information.

#### B. Post Diploma Courses:

Admission to Post diploma courses will be on the basis of the entrance examination and/ or a personal counseling interview at CIDC office.

#### Schedule Programmes (for March 2008 Session)

		Diploma & Post Diploma
1	Forms Accepted up to	14.01.2008
2	Availability of Roll No. & Centre at CIDC Website: <a href="www.cidc.in">www.cidc.in</a>	21.01.2008
3	Conduct of CET-2008/1 (March Session)	05.02.2008
4	Result Declaration on CIDC website www.cidc.in	15.02.2008
5	Counseling for Admissions	22.02.2008 onwards
6	Courses Start	08.03.2008



#### PHYSI CAL STANDARDS

All the candidates seeking admission in various programmes will have to submit a medical certificate given at Annexure –III of this Prospectus duly signed by the Chief/Deputy Chief/Senior Medical Officer at the time of joining the programmes. The standards of Physical Fitness are laid down in Annexure-III

#### PRE ADMISSION FEES

Applicants for Diploma Courses may note that the fees payable by them at the time of application is Rs. 750/- towards the handbook and prospectus and Rs. 1500/- towards the Entrance Examination (for foreign nationals US \$30 & \$60 respectively).

Applicants for the Post Diploma Programes may note that the pre-admission fees payable by them shall be as follows:—

Towards handbook and prospectus : Rs. 750/- (US \$30) Towards Entrance Examination and/ or : Rs. 4500/- (US \$180)

Counselling Interview

#### **FEE STRUCTURE**

#### Fee structure for Diploma Courses on the Self Financing basis

Sr. No.	Semester	Tuition Fee for Traditional Mode of Education	Tuition Fee for Distant Mode of Education
1	First	Rs.10,000/ -	Rs.8,500/ -
2	Second	Rs.10,000/ -	Rs.8,500/ -
3	Third	Rs.10,000/ -	Rs.8,500/ -
4	Fourth	Rs.10,000/ -	Rs.8,500/ -
5	Fifth	Rs.10,000/ -	Rs.8,500/ -
6	Sixth	Rs.10,000/ -	Rs.8,500/ -
	Caution Money (one time refundable)	Rs.1,500/ -	Rs.1,500/ -
	Counseling Charges		Rs.850/ - per semester

( Foreign nationals pay US \$400 against the abovementioned Rs. 10000, US \$340 Against Rs. 8500, US \$ 60 Against Rs. 1500 and US \$34 against Rs. 850/-)

Immediately after the Counseling session, Candidates will deposit the First Semester Course Fees together with Caution money and Counseling Charges in form of Demand Draft favouring "Construction Industry Development Council" payable at New Delhi. (Total Rs. 11,500/- in case of Traditional Mode of Education and Rs.10,850/- in case of Distant Mode of Education; US \$460 and US \$ 434 respectively in case of foreign nationals)

However, the allotment of Centre at which the candidate shall pursue his course will be decided at the time of Counseling and that decision shall be binding on the candidate, irrespective of the locations preferred by him / her.



#### Fee structure for all the Post Diploma Courses on the Self Financing basis (Admission)

Sr. No	Fee Details	Traditional	Distant Mode of Education
1.	Tuition Fee	Rs.60,000/ -	Rs.50,000/ -
2.	Caution Money	Rs.4,000/ -	Rs.4,000/ -
3.	Administrative Expenses	Rs.2,000/ -	Rs.2,000/ -
4.	Term Examination Charges	Rs.1,500/ -	Rs.1,500/ -
5.	Counseling Charges	-	Rs.3,000/ -
	TOTAL	Rs.67,500/ -	Rs.60,500/ -

(Foreign nationals pay US \$ 2400 against Rs. 60000, US \$ 2000 against Rs. 50000, US \$ 160 against Rs. 4000, US \$ 120 against Rs. 3000).

Immediately after the Counseling session, Candidates will deposit the Total Fees together with Caution money and Counseling Charges in form of Demand Draft favouring "Construction Industry Development Council" payable at New Delhi. (Total Rs. 67,500/- in case of Traditional Mode of Education and Rs.60,500/- in case of Distant Mode of Education; US \$2700 and US \$2420 respectively in case of foreign nationals).

However, the allotment of Centre at which the candidate shall pursue his course will be decided at the time of Counseling and that decision shall be binding on the candidate, irrespective of the Centre selected by him / her.

NOTE: All candidates admitted in any of the programmes irrespective of the mode of education shall mandatorily have to enroll as a student-member of Asian Concrete & Construction Institute (ACCI), as well as the listed certifying agency for their respective programme. These student membership is to be undertaken at the time of joining.

#### **EDUCATION LOAN FACILITY**

- Bank of Baroda has introduced a Baroda Education Loan Scheme under Baroda Gyan. The students pursuing the Courses being offered by AUS-CIDC may approach any of their Branches located across India, nearest to their place of residence.
- As per the Scheme, girl students are given a concession of 1% in interest rate.
- ➤ 1% concession in interest rate is also considered if the borrower services the interest regularity during the moratorium period.
- All other required information, application forms, etc. may be obtained by the student from concerned branch of the Bank of Baroda.



### **SAMPLE QUESTIONS**

# (ONLY FOR DIPLOMA ENGINEERING PROGRAMME) ENGLISH, GENERAL AWARENESS & APTITUDE

	English			Ge	eneral Awaren	ess & A	ptitu	de
1. a) b)	He worked hard so that he pass May Can		1.	out of	the missing number f the four options. 4, 20, ?	er in the	followi	ng series
c) d)	Might Could		a) c)		12 4		b) d)	8 0
c)	Which of the following is correctly spelt Beleive Believe Belive Beleve	Ans. (d)		series missir	of the term in quality of the tong. Find the missour alternatives.	erms of	the	series is
				,1,∟,∶	, K			_
		Ans. (b)	a) c)		P Q		b) d)	O N Ans. (b)
3.	Chose the correct present perfect tense o given options	ut of the	3.		certain coding sys			coded as
a) b) c) d)	You missed this golden chance You are missing this golden chance You have missed this golden chance You shall miss this golden chance		a) c)		ZYZMZM MZYZMZ	b) d)	YZMZ MZMZ	
u)	Tou shall miss this golden chance	Ans. (c)						Ans. (b)
4.	Choose the correct conversion of following sentences into present continuous tense:	9	4.		n is fifteenth fron How many boys a			
a) b) c)	He plays football He was playing football He will play football He is playing football		a) c)		15 30	b) d)	16 29	
ď)	He has played football	Ans. (c)						Ans. (d)
5. a) b) c) d)	He drinks neither coffee Either Whether Nor Or	tea .	5.	best	se the one word fr keeps the me ence if it is substi	aning of	f the	original
u)	Oi				nologists encouraç		patient	s not to
		Ans. (c)	a) c)		pset about trivial i Unexpected unimportant	matters. b) d)	unusu uncer	



#### **MATHEMATICS & SCIENCE**

#### **Mathematics**

1. The value of K for which system of simultaneous linear equation x-2y = 5;

Ky-3x = -15 has infinitely many solutions

- 6
- c) 2
- 6 d)

Ans. (d)

2. The solution of the equations 2/x + 7/y = 29 and

$$5/x 6/y = 2 is$$

- a)  $x = 1/3, y = \frac{1}{4}$
- b)  $x = \frac{1}{4}, y = \frac{1}{3}$
- c)  $x = -\frac{1}{4}$ ,  $y = \frac{1}{3}$
- d)  $x = -\frac{1}{4}$ ,  $y = -\frac{1}{3}$

Ans. (b)

3. If A:B = 3:4 and B:C = 2:3 then A:C is

- a) 1:4
- 1:2
- c) 2:1
- d) 4:1

Ans. (b)

- 4. If HCF of  $x^2 x = 6$  and  $x^3 3x 18$  is x a, the value of a is:
- -3
- -2
- 3 c)
- d) 2

Ans. (c)

- 5. If a and  $\beta$  are roots of  $x^2 5x + 7 + 0$  then the value of  $a^2 + \beta^2$  is equal to
- -35 c) 9
- 2 11 d)
- Ans. (d)

#### Science

- 1. The displacement time graph of a particle is parallel to the time axis, the velocity of the particle is
  - Decreasing
  - Increasing b)
  - c) Infinite
  - d) Zero

Ans. (d)

- 2. The displacement time graph of a particle is parallel to the time axis, the velocity of the particle is
  - Kg m/s
  - Kg m/s
  - Kg m /s c)
  - d) Kg

Ans. (a)

- 3. Work done is product of force and
- a) acceleration
- b) displacement
- c) distance
- d) speed

Ans. (b)

- 4. Which of the following sets of elements do not belong to the same group?
- a) F, Cl, Br
- b) Na, K, Rb
- c) P, S, Cl
- d) C, S, Ge

Ans. (c)

- 5. The minimum volume occupied by 18 grams of water is at
- a)  $0^{0}$  C
- b) 4<sup>0</sup> C
- c) 100<sup>0</sup> C
- d) 150° C

Ans. (b)



#### INSTRUCTIONS FOR FILLING FORMS

#### Instructions to Candidates for filling up the Application Form

#### 1. Item No. 1 Name of Candidate

For filling up this column, first write in the boxes your full name (in English) in capital letters exactly as recorded in your Matric Certificate. Write one letter in one box. Leave one box blank between name and sir name. Do not use any prefix such as Shri, Kumar., etc with your name.

#### 2. Item No. 2 Father's / Guardian's Name

Write your father's / Guardian's name (in English) in capital letters strictly according to Matric certificate. Write one letter in one box. Leave one box blank between name and sir name. Do not use any prefix such as Shri, Dr., etc

#### 3. Item No. 3 Date of Birth

Write your date of birth according to Matric Certificate in the boxes using numerals 01 to 31 for Date, Jan to Dec. for month of birth and last two digits for year of birth. Then darken the appropriate circle for the day, month & year of your birth.

#### 4. Item No. 4 Sex

Tick the appropriate box.

#### 5. Item No. 5 Complete mailing Address

Write your complete mailing address with pin code including your name in English capital letters with black ball pen only. Also write your contact number namely telephone or mobile and e-mail as available.

#### 6. Item No. 6 Signature of candidate

Make your signature in black ball pen within the box.

#### 7. Item No. 7 Mother's Name

Write your Mother's name (in English) in capital letters strictly according to Matric certificate. Write one letter in one box. Leave one box blank between name and sir name. Do not use any prefix such as Mrs., Smt., etc

#### 8. Item No. 8 Code of Examination Station of your choice

The Code list of Examination Stations is same as that of the Study Centres. Write code name of examination stations of your choice in the boxes where you want to appear for Entrance Test-2008. Although CIDC shall make all endeavors to allot the one of the desired stations, in the order of preference, it may allot an alternate station if the allotment of the chosen station is not possible.

#### 9. Item No. 9 Course Sought

Please fill in the appropriate Course code number of choice.

abe in in the appropriate equipe code name	
Course	Code
Diploma	
Civil	01
Electrical	02
Mechanical	03
Π	04
Post Diploma	
Trenchless Technology	22
Project Exports	23



Construction Management and Administration	24
Construction Risk Management	25
Construction and Industrial Dispute	26
Resolution	
Occupational Safety, Health and	27
Environment in Construction Industry	
Dual Degree Programme in Engineering	71
(Civil/ Construction)	

Also tick the preferred Mode of Education and cancel the other Mode. Please note that the traditional mode of education at present is being offered at Assam Only.

#### 10. I tem No. 10 Centre for Course of Study

Indicate the Centre / centre as per the details in page no 10.

#### 11. Item No. 11 Qualifying Examination Detail

Indicate the details as per the columns.

#### 12. Item No. 12 Instruction Manual Fee

Indicate the fee payment details. Kindly note that the fee paid is non - refundable. Forms without the fee payment details shall be summarily rejected.

#### 13. Item No. 13 Examination cum Counseling Fee

Indicate the fee payment details. Kindly note that the fee paid is non - refundable. Forms without the fee payment details shall be summarily rejected.

#### Declaration

The candidate and his/her parent / guardian with date and place must sign declaration. (Unsigned applications shall be rejected summarily)

The prescribed application form for Entrance test for Diploma i.e. CIDC-CET-2008 is given at Appendix-I.

#### ADMIT CARD:

- Admit card shall be sent by post. If the student does not receive the Admit card by post, a Duplicate Admit card will be issued at the centre on receipt of a valid Identity Card.
- Information regarding the CIDC-CET roll no. & examination center is to be browsed from website: <a href="www.cidc.in">www.cidc.in</a>, by feeding the Applicant Name as written on Application form w.e.f. 21.01.2008 after 05:00PM.

### SUBMISSION OF APPLICATION FORMS

The Application form for CIDC Combined Entrance Test CIDC-CET-2008 duly filled in by the candidate in his own handwriting legibly using capital letters must reach the CIDC Office together with the Examination Fees of Rs. 1500/-, (non – refundable) at the address as given below latest by 14.01.2008 for Diploma & Post Diploma (upto 5.00 P.M.). The envelope containing the Application form must be superscribed with the word "CET-2008".

**Construction Industry Development Council** 

801, Hemkunt Chambers, 89, Nehru Place New Delhi 110019



### LIST OF STATIONS FOR CONDUCT OF CIDC-CET-2008

CIDC-CET-2008 will be conducted at Centres mentioned on Page Nos. 10-14

Accordingly, the candidates are advised to submit their Application form for CIDC-CET Entrance Test-2008 to CIDC office, with requisite fees payable to CIDC in shape of a demand draft payable at New Delhi.

#### **RESULT OF ENTRANCE TEST**

- Result will be also available on Web sites: www.cidc.in
- No separate result card will be dispatched to the candidates.
- Re-evaluation/Rechecking of answer sheet is not permissible.





#### Annexure I – (Application form for Diploma)

App	No.					

## **Construction Industry Development Council**

Photo of the candidate

3.5 cm x 4.5 cm

(Paste, do not staple the photograph. Photograph should neither be signed by the candidate not it should be got attested)

1. Name of Candidate: (IN BLOCK CAPITAL)	
2. Father's / Guardian Name: (IN BLOCK CAPITAL)	
3. Date of Birth (DD-MM-YYYY):	
4. Sex: Male	Female
5. Complete Mailing Address:	
Email:	in the box)
7. Mother's Name: (IN BLOCK CAPITAL)	
3. Code of Examination Station of Your	Choice: First Preference Second Preference
9. Course Sought: First Preference	Second Preference
Mode of Education : Traditional / Dista	nt Mode of Education
10. Centre preferred for course of study: Preference	First Preference Second Second
11. Qualifying Examination Detail:	Examination Examination
	Board / University
	Marks Obtained
	(Please enclose copy of Mark sheet)



	etails:				
Details of Instruct Demand Draft in f No.		d book & prospect tion Industry Deve &	lopment Counci		
Details of Entrance	ce Examination cu	ım Counselling Fee	e Rs. 1500/- (U	S\$60) (non – refi	undable), to be pa
payable at		y Demand Draft in Delhi: De		Draft No.	& Da
					*
ments enclosed:-	2.) Demand Dra 3.) Admission SI 4.) Others i) ii)	& Experience Certifica fts ip along with photo			
aration e by certified that the oncealed any informa		ne in Application forn	n are correct to to	he best of my know	ledge and I have
tify that I am not invo	lved in any illegal ac	ctivity and no criminal	case is pending a	ngainst me in any co	urt of law.
derstand that if at a aution, my admission	ny stage, it is foun shall stand cancelle	d that I have provided automatically and i	ded any wrong ir I shall have no c	nformation to seek laim whatsoever, oi	admission to the n the seat or the
paid to Institution. derstand and agree the be allocated any othe	r centre. In case th	e centre is not one d	of my preferred co	entres and is not su	
paid to İnstitution. derstand and agree th be allocated any othe of Instruction Manual	r centre. In case the & Examination cum	e centre is not one c Counselling Fee shall	of my preferred of not be refundable	entres and is not su e to me.	
repaid to Institution.  derstand and agree the allocated any other of Instruction Manual  I shall ensure that I have the control of the cost of Travelling the site/ company arrangement.	r centre. In case the & Examination cum have an attendance of training can be arm inication to me sha ing place. The training boarding, lodging of	e centre is not one of Counselling Fee shall of 90% of all classroo ranged by CIDC with the verbal and/oring can be anywhere and conveyance at the	of my preferred on the profession of the control of	entres and is not sue to me.  ining time.  n or related companotice board of the fully conscious the se I refuse to join the	ny, contractor or a Institute where at I shall have to be on-site training
e paid to Institution.  Institution.  I shall ensure that I had be allocated any other of Instruction Manual  I shall ensure that I had be allocated that on-site inization. The communication teaching is taking the site/ company array	er centre. In case the & Examination cum have an attendance of training can be arm inication to me sha ing place. The training to Boarding, lodging anged for me, suita	e centre is not one of Counselling Fee shall of 90% of all classroo ranged by CIDC with the verbal and/ or ing can be anywhere and conveyance at the disciplinary action	of my preferred on on the refundable of any Construction any Construction on the control on India and I and	entres and is not sue to me.  ining time.  In or related companotice board of the mention fully conscious the sel refuse to join the against me, including	ny, contractor or in a single state of the single state of the single state of the single state of the single sing



# Admission slip the candidate will bring with him/ her while appearing in CI DC-CET 2008 on ......

Name of the Candidate:	
Father's / Guardian's Name:	Photo of the candidate
*CIDC-CET Roll No.:	3.5cm x 4.5cm
*Name of Examination Centre:	

<sup>\*</sup> To be noted by the candidate from website: www.cidc.in



#### INSTRUCTIONS TO THE CANDIDATE

- 1. Please bring this admission slip to the examination center and retain this for future record.
- 2. You are requested to reach examination center at least 30 minutes before the commencement of the examination. Candidate must occupy his / her seat minimum 15 minutes before start of the examination, for filling up necessary details in multiple choice answer sheet.
- 3. Use of electronic devices such as calculator, log tables, cellular phone, pager etc. are not allowed in the examination hall. However, if any candidate is found carrying any such device, he/she will be asked to leave the examination hall without completing the exam.
- 4. Request for change of examination center / city will not be entertained under any circumstances.
- 5. Bring with you Blue or Black Ball Point Pen, Two HB Pencils, Eraser and Sharpener.





**Annexure II – (Application form for Post Diploma)** 

App	No.				

## **Construction Industry Development Council**

Photo of the Candidate

3.5 cm x 4.5 cm

(Paste, do not staple the photograph. Photograph should

	neither be signed by the candidate not it should be got attested)	
1.	Name of Candidate: (IN BLOCK CAPITAL)	
2.	Father's / Guardian's Name: (IN BLOCK CAPITAL)	
3.	Date of Birth (DD-MM-YYYY): /////////////////////////////////	
1.	Sex: Male Female	
5.	Complete Mailing Address:	
	Email:	
5.	Signature of candidate: (Make your signature in black ball pen within the box)	
7.	Mother's Name: (IN BLOCK CAPITAL)	]
3.	Code of Examination Station of Your Choice: First Preference Second Preference	
9.	Course Sought: First Preference Second Preference	
	Mode of Education : Traditional / Distant Mode of Education	
LO.	Centre preferred for course of study: First Preference Second Preference	
l1.	Qualifying Examination Detail: Examination	
	Board / University	
	Marks Obtained	
	(Please enclose conv of Mark sheet)	



	Work Experience Details:	_
		<u> </u>
		<u> </u>
		<u> </u>
12.	Details of Instruction Manual (hand book & prospectus) Fee Rs. 750/- (US\$30) (non – refundable) Demand Draft in favour of Construction Industry Development Council payable at New Delhi: Deman No. & Date	nd Draft
13.	Details of Entrance Examination and Counselling Fee Rs. 4500/- (US\$180) (non – refundable), to alongwith Application Form by Demand Draft in favor of Construction Industry Development Council at New Delhi: Demand Draft No. &	
	lote: Forms without the fee payment details shall be summarily rejected. Payment of I tem . 12 & 13 can also be made by single Demand Draft.	*
Doc	uments enclosed:-  1.) Educational & Experience Certificates  2.) Demand Drafts  3.) Admission Slip along with photo  4.) Others i)	
I he	claration ere by certified that the entries made by me in Application form are correct to the best of my knowledge and I ha concealed any information in any manner.	ave
I ce	rtify that I am not involved in any illegal activity and no criminal case is pending against me in any court of law.	
Inst	nderstand that if at any stage, it is found that I have provided any wrong information to seek admission to tr titution, my admission shall stand cancelled automatically and I shall have no claim whatsoever, on the seat or t is paid to Institution.	
can	nderstand and agree that, despite my choices of centres for either / both, Entrance Examination / Course of Study be allocated any other centre. In case the centre is not one of my preferred centres and is not suitable to me, t t of Instruction Manual & Counselling Fee shall not be refundable to me.	
Tha	t I shall ensure that I have an attendance of 90% of all classroom and on-site training time.	
orga class bea at t	Inderstand that on-site training can be arranged by CIDC with any Construction or related company, contractor anization. The communication to me shall be verbal and/ or posted on the notice board of the Institute who is sroom teaching is taking place. The training can be anywhere in India and I am fully conscious that I shall have or the cost of Traveling, Boarding, lodging and conveyance at the worksite. In case I refuse to join the on-site train the site/ company arranged for me, suitable disciplinary action can be taken against me, including withholding ifficate.	ere to ing
I he	ereby declare that I have read and fully understood all the conditions above and freely agree to abide by them.	
	(Cimpating of the Condides	۵)
Dat Pla		e)
(Th	is space is for office use only)	



#### **INFORMATION**

#### Admissions to Diploma Courses

- 1. Admissions shall be made through personal counseling by CIDC.
- 2. After the result of 1<sup>st</sup> counseling, the candidate is required to deposit the First Semester fee, Caution Money and Counseling Charges of Rs. 11,500/- in case of Traditional Mode of Education and Rs.10,850/- in case of Distant Mode of Education.
- 3. Candidates after depositing the admission fee as mentioned above, shall report in the designated Centres for joining and verifications of documents for further directions regarding reporting at allotted Institute.
- 4. After joining by a candidate at the designated Centres, such centre will update the status of joining/ non reporting simply indicating yes/no on the list of allotment of seat at the time of declaration of result of particular counseling by CIDC, online.
- 5. The candidates, who would like to upgrade their earlier allotted seats, will also be permitted to participate in the subsequent counseling, provided a sum of Rs. 1000/- (Rs. One thousand only) as a sliding fee in the event of upgrading branch in the same Centre / changing the Centre, shall be deducted / forfeited from the one semester fee submitted by the candidate after first counseling to CIDC in shape of a Demand Draft payable at New Delhi. If the status of the 1st counseling of the candidate remains unchanged in the subsequent counseling by CIDC due to non-availability of seat of the choice of the candidate no sliding fee shall be deducted.
- 6. The admission to various Diploma Engg. Courses will be on the basis of Rank / Merit of Entrance Test, i.e. CIDC-CET 2008 only.
- 7. CIDC-CET-2008 result will be notified on website: <a href="www.cidc.in">www.cidc.in</a> on 10.02.2008.
- 8. Admit cards will be sent by post, if the student does not receive the Admit card by post, a Duplicate Admit card will be issued at the centre on receipt of a valid Identity Card. The information regarding Roll No. & Name of the Examination Center allotted to the candidate will be available on website: <a href="www.cidc.in">www.cidc.in</a> five days before the examination, which the candidate will fill on the admission slip provided in the prospectus.
- 9. Rs. 1,500/- registration charges (non refundable) for examination cum counseling are to be deposited with application form through demand draft only in favour of CIDC, payable at New Delhi.
- 10. Immediately after the Counseling session, Candidates will deposit the First Semester fee, Caution Money and Counseling Charges of Rs. 11,500/- in case of Traditional Mode of Education and Rs.10,850/- in case of Distant Mode of Education in form of Demand Draft favouring "Construction Industry Development Council" payable at New Delhi.
- 11. However, the allotment of Centre at which the candidate shall pursue his course will be decided at the time of Counseling and that decision shall be binding on the candidate, irrespective of the Centre selected by him / her and in which name the Demand Draft is made.
- 12. Should the application is made on downloaded/photocopied application form, the handbook & prospectus charge of Rs. 750/- (non refundable) in shape of demand draft payable to CIDC at New Delhi should be submitted alongwith the application form.
- 13. Counseling for admissions shall be done at CIDC office at New Delhi.
- 14. The application forms received after the last date or the incomplete application form shall not be entertained and liable to be rejected out rightly.
- 15. The Application form for Entrance Test, i.e. CIDC-CET 2008 is available at Appendix 1 in the Prospectus to be filled by the candidate in original.
- 16. Any candidate who has been disqualified or debarred by the University or Board or any other Statutory Board shall not be eligible for admission to the Centres of State for the period he/she has been debarred.
- 17. Canvassing in any form is strictly prohibited. Further, if any candidate, person or official engages himself / herself in any unlawful act that results or indulges in any kind of unfair means in the Test, he/she shall be liable to prosecution under relevant law as per Indian Penal Code.
- 18. If any certificate submitted by the candidates, is found bogus, forged or fabricated at any stage, the admission of that candidate shall be cancelled without giving any notice.



- 19. A control room at CIDC Directorate, 801, Hemkunt Chambers, 89, Nehru Place, New Delhi has been set up to reply any query from the candidates round the clock during the counseling period. Queries, if any, may be mailed to <a href="mailto:cidc@cidc.in">cidc@cidc.in</a> / <a href="mailto:cipdta@yahoo.com">cipdta@yahoo.com</a> by giving complete details.
- 20. The decision of the Construction Industry Development Council (CIDC) in all matters relating to the admissions shall be final.
- 21. All disputes pertaining to counseling for making admission are subject to the jurisdiction of New Delhi only.

#### **Admissions to Post Diploma Courses**

- 1. Admissions shall be made through personal counseling by CIDC.
- 2. After the result of 1<sup>st</sup> counseling, the candidate is required to deposit total fees as mentioned earlier on Page 11.
- 3. Candidates after depositing the admission fee as mentioned above, shall report in the designated Centres for joining and verifications of documents for further.
- 4. After joining by a candidate at the designated Centres, such centre will update the status of joining/ non reporting simply indicating yes/no on the list of allotment of seat at the time of declaration of result of particular counseling by CIDC, online.
- 5. The candidates, who would like to upgrade their earlier allotted seats, will also be permitted to participate in the subsequent counseling, provided a sum of Rs. 1000/- (Rs. One thousand only) as a sliding fee in the event of upgrading branch in the same institute / changing the institute, shall be deducted / forfeited from the one semester fee deposited by the candidate after first counseling in the A/c of CIDC. If the status of the 1st counseling of the candidate remains unchanged in the subsequent counseling by CIDC due to non-availability of seat of the choice of the candidate no sliding fee shall be deducted.
- 6. The admission to various Post Diploma Engg. Courses will be on the basis of the merit list prepared from the marks obtained in the qualifying examinations.
- 7. The Merit list will be notified on website: www.cidc.in on
- 8. Rs. 3,000/- registration charges (non refundable) for counseling are to be deposited with application form through demand draft only in favour of CIDC, payable at New Delhi.
- 9. Should the application is made on downloaded/photocopied application form, the handbook & prospectus charge of Rs. 750/- (non refundable) should be submitted alongwith the application form.
- 10. Counseling for admissions shall be done at CIDC office at New Delhi.
- 11. The application forms received after the last date or the incomplete application form shall not be entertained and liable to be rejected out rightly.
- 12. The Application form for Admission is available at Appendix II in the Prospectus to be filled by the candidate in original.
- 13. Any candidate who has been disqualified or debarred by the University or Board or any other Statutory Board shall not be eligible for admission to the for the period he/she has been debarred.
- 14. Canvassing in any form is strictly prohibited. Further, if any candidate, person or official engages himself / herself in any unlawful act that results or indulges in any kind of unfair means in the Test, he/she shall be liable to prosecution under relevant law as per Indian Penal Code.
- 15. If any certificate submitted by the candidates, is found bogus, forged or fabricated at any stage, the admission of that candidate shall be cancelled without giving any notice.
- 16. A control room at CIDC Directorate, 801, Hemkunt Chambers, 89, Nehru Place, New Delhi has been set up to reply any query from the candidates during the counseling period. Queries, if any, may be mailed to <a href="mailto:cidc@cidc.in">cidc@cidc.in</a> / <a href="mailto:cipdta@yahoo.com">cipdta@yahoo.com</a> by giving complete details.
- 17. The decision of the Construction Industry Development Council (CIDC) in all matters relating to the admissions shall be final.
- 18. All disputes pertaining to counseling for making admission to diploma courses for session 2008-09 are subject to the jurisdiction of New Delhi only.



#### **COUNSELING PROCEDURE**

- 1. Only those candidates who have deposited one time total fee of Rs.4,500/- (US\$180) through Demand Draft in favour of CIDC for Entrance Examination and counseling(s) with application form are eligible for participation in the counseling(s) & admission in Centres.
- 2. Admissions to all courses offered shall be made through Counseling by CIDC.
- 3. To participate in the counseling, it is mandatory for every candidate to be present at the counseling venue with all the relevant documents on the date and time of counseling.
- 4. Following Counseling will be conducted for admission:-
  - All seats will be conducted by CIDC on 22.02.2008 onwards for Diploma & Post Diploma.
  - 2<sup>nd</sup> Counseling for the left over seats after first counseling will be conducted by CIDC from 25.02.2008 onwards.
  - 3<sup>rd</sup> & 4<sup>th</sup> Counseling will be conducted only for left over/ vacant seats, if any by CIDC from 26.02.2008 onwards.
- 5. Final Verification of the credentials of the candidate will be done by the respective Heads of the designated Centres at the time of reporting for admission, by comparing with the original certificates against which candidate has been allotted seat. Any entry or information filled/ made by the candidate, if found to be false, shall entail automatic cancellation of admission besides rendering him liable to such action as CIDC / AUS may deem proper.
- 6. The candidates found eligible for admission, will be required to complete other admission formalities as per norms. Three set of copies of certificates etc duly attested by a Gazette officer/ Head Master / Principal of the school / institution last attended, along with a Proof of depositing Rs.4,500/- (US\$180) as entrance examination and counseling participation fee (for Post Diploma Programs)in the A/c of CIDC shall be submitted by the candidate at the Designated Centre.
- 7. Counseling for students from abroad shall be conducted over the internet. Procedures shall be intimated individually.
- 8. No excess admission shall be made by any Centre.



#### ANNEXURE - III CERTIFICATE OF MEDICAL FITNESS

(TO BE DEPOSITED AT THE TIME OF JOINING)

To be obtained from a MBBS Doctor. Please note that in no other form this certificate will be accepted.

(Please refer to prescribed standards given overleaf)

Name
(in Block Letters)
Father's / Guardian's Name : Sh
Height: Weight
Chest:
Heart & Lungs :
Vision: L: R:
Colour Vision:
Hearing :
Hernia/Hydrocele/Piles:
Remarks:
I certify that I have carefully examined Mr./Ms
son/daughter of Shri who has signed in my
presence. He/she has no mental and physical disease and is FIT.
Signature of the candidate
Station: Signature of the Medical Officer
Date: with legible seal.



#### PRESCRI BED MEDI CAL STANDARDS FOR ADMI SSI ON

A Diploma Courses profession demands good physique and stamina. An applicant who suffer from any organic defect or does not have sound health so as to bear the strain of the course which must be heightened in his/her professional life would be well advised not to take up the Diploma Courses Profession. He/she must fulfill the following medical standards.

HEIGHT: Not less than 1.5 meter for male candidates, and not

less than 1.2 meter for female candidates.

WEIGHT: 41 kg. Approximately for male candidates and 37 Kg.

approximately for female candidates.

CHEST MEASUREMENT: Not less than 69 cms. with satisfactory limit of expansion

and contraction for male candidates only.

HEART & LUNGS: No abnormality

HARNIA & HYDROCELE Presence of these is a temporary disqualification to be

rectified before joining the course of study.

VISION: Normal, where defective, it must be corrected to 6/9 in

the better eye and 6/12 in the worse eye. Eye should be

free from congenital and other disease.

HEARING: Normal, Where defective, it must be corrected.



#### ANNEXURE - IV

#### **CHARACTER CERTIFICATE**

(TO BE DEPOSITED AT THE TIME OF JOINING)

Certified Shri	d that	Mr./Miss/Mrs	S	has be	en a	bonafide	 student	-	aughter s institu	of ution
during	the	period	Examination	of	 the	He/She	appe ution/Boa	ared ard	in held	the in
and	*passed	obtainin	g _ marks or *fai ·	<del>-</del> 			Ma	rks	out	of
1. 2.	Co-curricu Brief parti	ılar activities, iculars of disc	if any if any iplinary action l ied for violation	y Institu	ution/l	Board incl	uding pui			
3.	General C	Conduct during	g stay in the ins	titution	: Good	d/Satisfac	tion/Unsa	itisfacto	ory	
5.	He/She be	ears good/ba	d Character.							
No			Signature	Princip	al (wi	th office s	eal)			
Date:										

<sup>\*</sup>Strike out whichever is not applicable



#### **ANNEXURE V**

#### International Council of Consultants Student Membership Form

#### Student Membership

Construction Professionals pursuing courses leading to attainment of Professional Qualifications by virtue of which the individual can have understanding of advanced Construction Technology & Management (CTM) techniques and is interested to practice as a CTM Professional after education may apply for Student / Research Membership of the Society. Such persons may on application and payment of required fee as determined by the Society, be admitted as Student / Research members of ICC. However, till Individual membership is granted subject to attainment of necessary experience after completion of the educational course, such members will be admitted as Student Individual Members.

The Student Individual Members will not be entitled to use any designatory letter or title of CTM and will not have voting rights. However, such members will have all benefits which otherwise accrue to a Fellow members and will be subject to its code of conduct and discipline. The membership fee is detailed as under:

AFFILIATE / STUDENT / RESEARCH MEMBER	ADMI SSI ON FEE	ANNUAL FEE
Persons under training to be equivalently qualified by examination to attain professional qualification.	2,000/ -	1,000/ -





#### **Application for ICC Membership**

The President
International Council of Consultants (ICC)
1312, Hemkunt Chambers
89, Nehru Place
New Delhi - 110019 INDIA

Space for Passport Size Photograph

I desire to become a student member of International Council of Consultants and agree that, if admitted, I will be subject to the Memorandum, Rules, Regulations ant the Bye-Laws of the Society for the time being in force or as they may hereafter be altered or added to according to Law; and I/we undertake to promote the objects and interests of the

Society. So far as lie in our power, provided that whenever, I/we shall, after the payment of any arrears which may be due form me/us, be free from the obligations above mentioned.

Details of academic qualifications may please be furnished as under:

1.	Name
2.	Date of Birth/Incorporation
3.	Address Office
4.	Residence
5.	Telephone Office Res.
6.	Fax Office Mobile
7.	E-mail Res
8.	Nationality
9.	Membership F eel Subscription: Rs3,000/Cheque/ Draft No. Date Drawn
	on (Local Cheque/ Bank Draft to be Drawn in favour of International Council of Consultapts payable
	at Delhi)
10.	Educational & Professional Qualification
11.	Experience in Profession
12.	Membership of Professional Bodies
Date	
	(Applicant's Signature)
	For Office Use
Membei	rship No
Date of	Admission
Certifica	ate No



#### **ANNEXURE VI**

#### **Indian Society for Trenchless Technology Membership Form**

#### Affiliate / Student / Research Membership

Trenchless Professional member category comprises of developing Trenchless Professionals termed as **Student Member** / **Research Member**. Persons pursuing courses leading to attainment of Professional Qualifications by virtue of which the individual can have understanding of Trenchless Technology techniques and is interested to practice as a Trenchless Technology professional after education may apply for Student / Research Membership of the Society. Such persons may on application and payment of required fee as determined by the Society, be admitted as Student / Research members of INDSTT. However, till Individual membership is granted subject to attainment of necessary experience after completion of the educational course, such members will be admitted as Student Individual Members.

The Student Individual Members will not be entitled to use any designatory letter or title of Trenchless Technology and will not have voting rights. However, such members will have all benefits which otherwise accrue to a Fellow members and will be subject to its code of conduct and discipline.

	INDIAN SOCIETY FOR TRENC (INDSTT)	HLESS TE	CHNOLOG	Υ				
	MEMBERSHIP FEE STRUCTURE							
	(INSTITUTIONAL / CORPORATE / INDIVIDUAL / PROFES MEMBERSHIP)	•	.IATE / FELLOW /	PATRON				
(A)	INDIAN APPLICANTS							
(A) S.No.		Admission Fee (Rs.)	Annual Membership Fee (Rs.)	One Time Membership Fee (Rs.)				





# INDIAN SOCIETY FOR TRENCHLESS TECHNOLOGY (INDSTI) STUDENT MEMBERSHIP FORM

Dt:

#### The Secretary,

Ind ia n So c ie ty for The nc hle ss Te c hno logy, 908, He mkunt C hambers, 89, Ne hru Place, Ne w De lhi-110 019 (Ind ia)

De ar Sir,

Kindly enroll me in the Indian Society for Thenchless Technology as a student Member. My main particulars are given below:

#### Details

<u>Details</u>			
1. Name :			
2. Address	:		
3. Tel. / Fax / Mobile No.	:		
o. let. / rax / mobile no.	•		
4. Email / Website Address		:	
5. Permanent Address		:	
s. Te imane it Addiess		•	
6. Permanent Tel. / Fax No.		:	

#### **Declarations**

- 1. Iagree to provide further detail, if any what so ever, needed by you upon request.
- 2. I solemnly declare and undertake that all the information given above and in the attachment to this letter is true to the best of our/my knowledge and be lief.
- 3. I agree to accept the decision of the Governing Council in the regard of our my Membership which shall be final and binding on me.
- 4. I further declare that I shall follow the code and ethics of conduct as prescribed/revised time to time for the Members.

(Signature)

-: 2 :- Contd/..



#### Payment Detail

The nc h	le ss	g here with a Cheque/DD No.  Technology" drawn on  for Rs3,000/-		fa vo uring to "In (Ba nk)	ndian Society fo payable a				
	(Adn	nission Fee Rs.2000/=.Member	ship Fee Rs.10	000/- Total Fee Rs.3	3,000/-)				
	Thank	ing you,			Yo urs fa ithfully	y,			
					(Signature	;)			
NO TE	(1) (2)	Individual Membership is no Membership type applicab	lity shall be de		unciland will be	e			
	(3)	<u> </u>	inal and binding on the applicants.  Membership is subject to Society rules as in force and shall be subject to						
	(4)	Voting rights shall be subject		ıles as in force.					
_		FOR OFF	CE USE ONLY	·					
Date	of App	lication	:						
Date	of Fee	Payment	:						
Forwa	rded t	o Membership Committee	on :						
Recom	mendat	ion:							
						_			
Membe	rship	Category	:						
Membe	rship	Number	:						
Next	date o	f Fee due	:						



#### **ANNEXURE VII**

CARM

# Council for Application of Actuarial Science in Risk Management in Construction and Allied Industries

#### ADMISSION FORM FOR ACADEMIC MEMBER

Name (Surname first)																				
Address																				
													Γ	e-mai	ı.					
														C IIIu	••					
													F	Telep	hon				1	<del>-</del>
												_		reiep	11011	e				
													F	Fax						
Da	Date of Birth (DD/ MM/ YYYY)  Sex (M/ F)																			
Ed	ucat	iona	I Qu	alifi	cati	on :														
Pro	ofes	sion	al Qı	ualif	icati	ion :														
	her (						:													
	ea of																			
	instruction 1 overleaf):  Work experience:																			
I declare that to the best of my knowledge and belief the information given in this form is correct and complete. I further agree to abide Rules, Professional conduct and Guidelines as issued by CARM from time to time applicable to its Academic members.																				
I enclose sum Rs/ - by DD/ Cheque/ Other (Specify)																				
Give the following details, (other than cash)																				
	Ва	nk's l	Nam	e			Br	anch	1			Da	at	e			Nun	nber		]
																				]
		Dat	e :																	

Date : Place : Signature

Note: Please see instructions overleaf



#### Instructions:

#### 1. Academic Membership Criteria

#### Memorandum of Association Rules:

Initial Fellow members should have professional or other appropriate qualification and should be engaged in areas of activity either commercial or academic, such as;

- i. Qualified engineers and members of Engineering related professional bodies.
- ii. Consulting Mathematicians, Statisticians and Economist
- iii. Fellow Members of Actuarial Society of India or any other professional actuarial body outside India, specifically approved by the Council.
- iv. Individuals having experience in Insurance industry.
- v. Other individuals expected to contribute to the promotion of CARM.

Any person applying for the initial membership is required to specify the area(s) out of the above five to which the person belongs to.

#### 2. Fee Structure

i cc oti actaic		
	Joining	Annual fee
Fellow Members	Rs.3000/-	Rs.2000/-
Members	Rs.3000/-	Rs.1000/-
Associate Members	Rs.2000/-	Rs.1000/-
Student Members	Rs. 500/-	Rs. 500/-

#### 3. Mode of Payment of Admission Fee

The fee can be paid through cheque/ demand draft drawn in favour of "CARM" and payable at New Delhi.

#### 4. Address at which the admission form is to be sent:

Secretary General, Council for Application of Actuarial science in Risk Management in Construction and Allied Industries 908, Hemkunt Chambers, 89, Nehru Place New Delhi – 110 019



#### ANNEXURE-VIII



### **ASIAN CONCRETE & CONSTRUCTION INSTITUTE (ACCI) MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM**

То

The Chairman Asian Concrete & Construction Institute (A 909, Hemkunt Chambers 89, Nehru Place New Delhi – 110 019	CCI)	
Dear Sir / Madam		
I / We desire to be enrolled as Corpor Concrete & Construction Institute (ACCI).	ate / Institutional / P	Permanent Member of the Asian
I / We have read the Rules and Regulat	•	
Please find herewith a Banker's Cheque		
drawn onamount of Rupees	h	(payable at Dellii) for all
subscription for one year / permanent men		
, , , ,	, ,	
I / We hereby declare that the particulars of my knowledge and belief.	given in the application	n are true and correct to the best
		Yours faithfully
	Name	:
Date :	Designation	n :
Place :	Address	:
	* CURRENT RATES	
I NDI AN Corporate Member Institutions (Education/Trg/Research) Individual Member Student Member	: Joining Rs. 1 Lakh. : Joining Rs. 50,000/- : Joining Rs. 2,500/- : Joining Rs. 1,000/-	Annual Rs. 25,000/- Annual Rs. 1.000/-
Permanent Members		cription plus entrance fee
NON I NDI ANS Corporate Member Institutions (Education/Trg/Research)	: Joining US\$ 4000 : Joining US\$ 2500	Annual US\$ 2500 Annual US\$ 1000
Individual Member  Permanent Members : Ten times annu	: Joining US\$ 250 all subscription plus entra	
. Terrumes anno		
FOR OFFICE Eligibility Category	CIAL USE IN ACCI ONL :	<u>Y</u>
Correct Filled application received on :		
Amount received Rs. / US\$	Receipt No	Date:

FOR C	OFFICIAL USE IN ACCI ON	<u>LY</u>	
Eligibility Category	:		
Correct Filled application received on	:		
Amount received Rs. / US\$	Receipt No	Date:	
Accepted by the Board of Governors a	t meeting held on:	at (place):	



For the Year 2008-2009		,
ACCI	Asian Concrete Construction Institute	
	ADMISSION FORM	
Diploma Students		
<ul> <li>a. Professional Employed Student</li> </ul>	ents tudent member	
2. Supervisor Students		
<ul> <li>a. Professional Employed Student</li> </ul>	ents tudent member	
Enrolment No.	(to be filled in by the office)	
Name (Surname first)		
Address		
	e-mail:	
	Mobile:	
	Telephone	
	Fax	
Date of Birth (DD/MM/YYYY)	Sex (M/F)	
Educational Qualification :		
Professional Qualification :		
Other Qualification (if any):		
Area of Occupation (refer		
instruction 1 overleaf) :  Work experience:		
, and the state of		
form is correct and complete. I further and Guidelines as issued by ACC members.	wledge and belief the information given in this er agree to abide Rules, Professional conduct. I from time to time applicable to its Fellow.  /Other (Specify)	

Give the following details, (other than cash)									
Bank's Name	Branch	Date	Number						



## **Contact Details**

or

Mrs. Jyothi Girish Manager - Projects (Mobile No: 98713 25020) Mr. Manish Kumar Singh
Project Engineer
(Mobile No: 99107 96379)

Construction Industry Development Council 801, Hemkunt Chambers, 89, Nehru Place, New Delhi – 110 019

Phone No: 91-11-26433709, 26489992, 26451766, 41617971, 64694630

Fax No: 91-11-26451604, 26234770
E-mail: cidc@cidc.in / cipdta@yahoo.com
Website: www.cidc.in

For any other details, please feel free to write us. You are also welcome to give your feedback/suggestions to us for further improving our programmes. The details of our other programmes and courses are available on our website <a href="https://www.cidc.in">www.cidc.in</a>